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Contract Signed For Additional Housing
★ ★

Area Farmers Advised 
To Apply For ’82 Loans

Many local and area far
m ers who have received 
letters from the Farmer’s 
Home Administration stat
ing that “ unless certain 
money amounts are repaid, 
FmHA will not be able to 
consider operating loans 
for 1982“ are being urged 
to go ahead and make 
applications for 1982 loans. 
Don Richards, administra
tive aide in Congressman 
Kent Hance’s Lubbock of
fice said Friday that the 
Congressman was making 
every effort to ensure West 
Texas farmers a fair deal. 
“ Regardless of whether a 
farmer has received a let
ter of this type, they 
should go ahead with ap
plications for 1982,” said 
Richards. He also stated 
that over one thousand 
letters of this type have

Around

Muleshoe
Memorial funds for Da

vid Smith have been start
ed at both the Muleshoe 
State Bank and First Na
tional Bank by friends and 
classmates.

«*•
Lana (Washington) Lew

is, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. George Washington, 
graduated from Texas Tech 
University in mid-Decem
ber with a degree in ad
vertising P/R. She was 
also on the Dean’s list with 
a 3.75 grade average.

Cont. Page 6, Col. 1

School Board 
Will Meet 

January 11
Notice is hereby given 

that a regular meeting of 
the governing body of the 
Muleshoe Independent Sc
hool District will be held on 
the 11th day of January, 
1982 at 7:30 p.m. in the 
School Administration of
fice, 514 West Avenue G, 
Muleshoe.

The financial statement 
and approval of payment of 
current bills will be hand
led. A review of bank 
balances in each school 
fund and a review of ex
penditures in each function 
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been mailed out to farmers 
in the West Texas and 
Panhandle area. “ Four 
hundred of these letters 
alone were in Congress
man Hance’s district,” he 
added.

According to Richards, 
calls have been received 
from individuals and or
ganizations to the Lubbock 
and Washington office, ur
ging some type of relief or 
deferral on the farm loan 
problem.

Sam White, administra
tive assistant to Hance in 
the Washington office told 
the Journal Friday that any 
moratorium or roll-back 
was highly unlikely since 
that would automatically 
involve the same thing 
with all farm loans, not just 
the ones who are in fi
nancial trouble. He stated 
that Hance was working 
towards a possible defer
ment with Secretary of 
Agriculture John Block, 
who ultimately would have 
to be the one to make such 
a decision.

White stated that the 
National Administrator of 
FmHA, Charles Shuman, 
in Washington, had been 
met with by Hance and

had, in turn, advised 
FmHA directors on the 
state and local levels to 
deal with these cases in a 
“ one one one” situation; 
even, those who have been 
told “ no financing avail
able.” He (Hance) is mak
ing every possible effort to 
alleviate some of the trou
bles that are facing the 
family farms now.”

Clinton Kennedy, direct
or of the local FHA office 
told the Journal in a recent 
interview that the office in 
Bailey County would try to 
work with each farmer and 
review cases or. a one to 
one basis. Farmers who 
have their loan applications 
disapproved or are not sat
isfied with them have the 
right to appeal the ruling 
of the County Committee. 
The first appeal would be 
to a state committee and 
the second to a national 
level. Officials stress how
ever, if no loan is submitt
ed, there is not a basis for 
rejection or acception.

The need to keep as 
many farmers m business 
as possible is a real one 
that is realized by Cong-

Coach Kevin Wiseman, 
who is the track coach at 
Muleshoe High School, is 
attempting to compile a top 
ten list of Muleshoe High 
School athletes, in track, 
from the years between 
1924 and 1981.

Anyone having any in
formation regarding this 
record is urged to contact 
Coach Wiseman. Items 
needed include the name 
of the student, the event 
they excelled in, their per
formance (time-distance), 
grade classification and the 
year that the event was 
performed.

Any class records that 
are available would be of 
great help. The best per
formance in any track e- 
vent is needed, such as the 
100 yard dash, shot put, 
high jump, relay, etc.

Wiseman may be con
tacted through the school 
by writing to him at 514 
West Avenue G, or calling 
272-5154 at school or 272- 
5197 at home.

Any resident who atten
ded school in the years 
mentioned who has know
ledge of any records is 
asked to notify Coach 
Wiseman.

Loyd Stephens 
Will Not Seek
Re-Election

* «
Loyd Stephens, Com

missioner of Precinct Two, 
has announced to The 
Journal that he will not 
seek re-election to that 
office for another term.

Stephens stated, “ I am 
grateful for the privilege of 
serving the people of Pre
cinct Two these many 
years, and I do appreciate 
the cooperation that has 
been shown me.”

He also expressed his 
appreciation of the friend
ships and loyalty given to 
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Construction Begins 
In Mid-January

HOUSING BOARD-A11 members of the Senior Citizens Housing Board met with 
representatives from FmHA Wednesday to be on hand for the signing of the contract for 
additional senior citizen housing units, L to R, Jim Hartline, Myron Pool, Jr., Jesse Leal, 
Jim Cox, Tim Campbell and Harmon Elliott.

County Livestock Show 
Begins On Thursday

Cont. Page 6, Col. 2

Top Ten All-Time Track 
Athlete Search Underway

Exhibitors entering in 
the Bailey County Junior 
Livestock Show will begin 
weighing in animals be
tween four and eight p.m. 
on January 13. Wednes
day.

The showing of lambs 
and steers will begin 
Thursday at 5:30 p.m. with 
these divisions alternating 
until all animals are 
shown.

Barrows will begin 
showing at 9 a.m. on Fri
day, January 15 and con
tinue until all of that divi
sion is shown.

Division rules regarding 
steers or beef will be as 
follows: They will be divi
ded into the following 
classes: British Pure
Breeds, American Crosses 
and Other Crosses. Exhi
bitors must declare steer 
breed at the scales and a 
classifier will be on hand to 
classify the steers into the 
breed divisions. Heifer 
and feeder steers division

are open to purebred and 
crossbreds.

Animals must be carry
ing milk teeth the day of 
the show with no perma
nent teeth in view. Heifers 
may have one set of per
manent teeth and shall not 
have calved. Steers must 
weigh 725 pounds and 
over. They will be weighed 
and divided into equal 
classes. Re-weighs will be 
left to the discretion of the 
weigher. No steer will be 
re-weighed if they have left 
the weighing area.

Steers weighing less 
than 725 pounds will be 
grouped into one class and 
paid the same premium 
scale applied to. hogs and 
sheep. First prize will not 
compete for Grand Cham
pion.

Classes of steers will be 
divided on the following 
head basis: 0-8 equals one 
class; each eight additional 
animals constitute a new 
class. Odd number steers

will be added to light 
weight class and then work 
up to heavy classes.

Sheep will follow these 
guidelines: Lambs must 
weigh 75 to 125 pounds at 
show date and a five pound 
tolerance will be given at 
both ends. Sheep will be 
shown by breeds. A breed 
of seven or less will show 
together in one class. Eight 
or more will be divided into 
two or more classes.

Lambs must be carrying 
milk teeth on show day 
with no permanent teeth in 
view. All lambs must be 
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Harmon Elliott, Chair
man of the Senior Citizens 
Housing Board, Dorothy 
Scott representing FmHA 
who is handling the loans, 
and representatives of 
Todd Construction of 
Brownfield met Wednes
day afternoon January 6 to 
sign the contract for the 
construction of sixteen ad
ditional units for the hous
ing of senior citizens in the 
Muleshoe area.

Dignataries present for 
the signing were other 
members of the Housing 
Board, being Jim Cox, 
Jesse Leal, Myron Pool 
and Tim Campbell. Also 
present were Mr. and Mrs. 
J. K. Adams.

Construction on these 
additional units will begin 
in mid-January. They will 
be located south of the 
present units and will be 
built according to the same 
plans and decor. All of the 
additional units will be one 
bedroom apartments, e- 
quipped for handicapped 
the same as the ones now 
in use.

Elliott said, “ This is 
actually Phase 2 of Phase 
1, wherein, we (the Board) 
had planned to build these 
additional units when the 
funds became available. 
The many donations that 
have been received for the 
Community Room have 
come from individuals, 
clubs and civic groups. 
Mrs. Jeannie McVicker has 
taken care of the furnish
ing of the family room.and 
has done a terrific job. We 
are very grateful to her.”

Budget Cuts Close Local 
Employment Office

FFA-4-H Boosters Will 
Have Show Concession

The Muleshoe Ag 
Boosters and the Bailey 
County 4-H Adult Council 
will once again be manning 
the concessions at the up
coming Bailey County Jun
ior Livestock Show on Jan-

First Methodists Plan 
Missionary Conference

JUST SIGN ON THE DOTTED LINE—Harmon Elliott, 
Chairman of the Senior Citizen Housing Board, puts his 
signature to the building contract for the sixteen additional 
units as local attorney, Norman Bays, looks on.

First United Methodist 
Church will have the Mis
sionary Weekend Confer
ence on January 16th and 
17th.

Theme will be “ Sing 
Unto The Lord A New 
Song.”

Speaker will be Rev. 
Jacinto Alderete, Execu
tive Director of the Wesley 
Community Center, Ama
rillo. He has spent the past 
fifteen years expanding the 
program and services of
fered by the Methodist 
institution. He has been 
actively involved in both 
planning and construction 
of the new SI .1 million 
center, which opened in 
September, 1981.

At the Wesley Commun
ity Center, families from 
Amarillo and other Pan
handle towns may partici

pate in counseling services 
tax help programs, Day 
Care Center, Senior Citizen 
programs, and Kids, Inc.

Alderete graduated from 
high school in Socorro, 
N.M. He attended Texas 
Western College at El Paso 
for two years before he 
entered Pan-American 
College at Edinburg. He 
received a bachelor’s de
gree with a major in Span
ish and a minor in English 
at Pan-American. He ser
ved as minister of the El 
Buen Samaritano Metho
dist Church while he went 
to school there.

He attended Perkins 
School of Theology at 
Southern Methodist Uni
versity from 1958 to 1961. 
He was a student minister 
at the Methodist Church in
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uary 13-15.
While the actual stock 

show does not start of
ficially until January 14, 
the concession will have 
drinks, both hot and cold, 
as well as donuts and 
sandwiches for those who 
will be working through 
the afternoon and night of 
the 13th.

On the 14 and 15, bar- 
beque plates, barbeque 
and ham sandwiches, hot 
dogs, beans, nachoS' and 
homemade cornbread and 
homemade pies will be 
available.

Everyone is urged to 
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Commissioners 
To Set Terms 
And Salaries

The Bailey County Com
missioner’s Court will meet 
in Regular Session at their 
regular meeting place in 
the Courthouse, Monday, 
January 11, 1982.

The meeting will begin 
at 10:00 o’clock A. M., and 
will continue until 5 o’clock 
with the following items on 
the Agenda.
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After experiencing two 
severe budget cuts since 
October 1, 1981, the Texas 
Employment Commission 
has announced the closing 
of the local Muleshoe TEC 
along with 58 other offices 
statewide, effective Febru
ary 1, 1982.

Lonnie Merriott, who 
has managed the Muleshoe 
office for the past twelve 
years, will close the doors 
of the local office for the 
last time on January 29.

According to reports, 
drastic federal funding cuts 
have forced the closing of

these offices. These cuts 
will ironically add a large 
number of TEC employees 
to the already crowded un
employment lines.

Other field offices in and 
around the Muleshoe office 
that will be closed are 
those in Brownfield, Level- 
land, Littlefield and La- 
mesa.

One TEC official indicat
ed a possibility of some 
TEC employees being able 
to relocate. However, em
ployees in the areas facing 
closure will not have a 
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When the original build
ing plan was conceived, 
plans were made to build a 
total of fifty units; how
ever, funds are limited so 
as to keep the total at this, 
time of 36. The new units 
will be landscaped just as 
the first ones were, and 
funds have already been 
set aside for that purpose.

“ We already have a 
waiting list for the addi
tional units scheduled for 
construction,” Harmon 
said. Completion of the 
additional buildings is tar
geted for mid-October, 
with occupancy to become 
available as soon after 
completion as possible.

Each building contains 
approximately 2700 square 
feet and consists of four 
units or apartments.

Gospel Concert 
Scheduled 
January 25

A gospel concert fea
turing the Florida Boys and 
the Cathedral Quartet will 
be held at the Bailey 
County Civic Center on 
Monday, January 25 at 
7:30 p.m. The concert is 
sponsored by the First As
sembly of God, the Rich
land Hills Baptist Church 
and the Calvary Baptist 
Church, along with the 
“ Reflections of Sonshine 
Ministeries.”

The Florida Boys have 
been recognized as one of 
the top names in gospel 
music for over 20 years. 
They record for Caanan 
Records.

The Cathedral Quartet is 
recognized by their sound 
of Gospel Music. They tra
vel over 150,000 miles a 
year presenting their gos
pel sound to audiences 
from Main to Florida to the 
West Coast. They are win
ners of the “ Do £ Award.”

Tickets may be purchas
ed prior to the concert from 
Rev. James Golaz, White’s 
Auto Store, Nix Depart
ment Store, Rev. Brock 
Sanders or Rev. James 
Williams. Adult tickets are 
$4 and S5 with children 
under 12 tickets priced at 
$3.00.

ADMINISTERING THE OATH--Judge Glen Williams met with th? Bailey County Appraisal 
Board on Tuesday night to swear in the new board members. They are (1 to r) Jack Lane 
representing the Three Way ISD, F«ul Wilbanks, representing the City of Muleshoe; Jim 
Shafer, representing the Muleshoe ISD; R. L. Scott, representing Bailey County and Ronnie 
Holt, also representing Muleshoe ISD.

% 4>
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Cursing Home
News

B y Joy Stancell 
n m r m m m  a n r o

Mrs. Kalbos from the 
Lariat St. John Lutheran 
Church brought large print 
issues of Portals of Prayer 
to the nursing home Wed
nesday.

D.F. and Mary visited 
Ora Roberts. Darla, John
ny Dale visited her too.

Ruby McCamish was vi
sited by her son and his 
family from Plainview, 
Wednesday morning.

***••
Clara Weaver went ho

me for Christmas day to be 
with all her family. This is 
the first time they pll had 
spent Christmas at her 
house in several years.

Thursday afternoon, the 
Nursing Home had a ’42 
New Year’s Eve Party. C.
W. Wilhite, Rita Shipp, 
Maud Kersey came to play 
42 and dominoes with the 
residents. Sherbert punch, 
pop com and fruit cake 
(shared by Ora Roberts) 
were served to those play
ing and watching the gam
es.

Some of the residents sat 
up Thursday night to see 
the New Year in.

E. B. Wilson has Bible 
study with the residents 
Sunday morning n the day 
room. Those attending 
were Marie Engram, Willie 
Mae Carothers, Marie Pat
ton, Mrs. Dovie Brinker, 
Archie Scarlett, Alma 
Henly, Ora Roberts, Cleo 
Bellar, Russ Duncan, Ruby 
McCamish and Alva Shof- 
ner.

Tuesday, the Hospital 
and Nursing Home ladies 
worked in their beauty 
shop. They shampooed and 
set about 25 ladies hair. 
We really do apprecia’te" 
them doing this for us.

On Wednesday after
noon, Glenda Jiennings, 
Jackie Johnson, Bro. Louis 
Crenshaw, fron. the Laz-

505000000000^

West Plains 
Medical Center

buddie Methodist Church 
came to have a Sing-ALong 
With the residents.

Marie Engram was visit
ed by Melzine Elliott, Mrs. 
Odom, Ruby Garner, Maud 
Kersey, Sammie Allison, 
Jerry Hutton, Mr and 
Mrs. Tim Campbell, Willie 
Mae Carothers, Mr. and 
Mrs. Kenneth Precure, 
Cassie Shafer and George 
Vela.

Sunday afternoon, mem
bers of the Calvary Baptist 
Church came to sing to the 
residents. Residents at
tending were Dottie Wil- 
terding, Marie Engram, 
Alma Henley, Bertie Hen
drix, Willie Mae Carothers 
Marie Patton, Russ Dun
can, Ora Roberts, Ruby 
McCamish, Keith Fuller, 
Lula Embry and Rosemary 
Pool.

Mrs. Whisenhunt’s dau
ghter from out of town 
visited her Tuesday.

Clara Weaver was visit
ed by Johnny and Chad 
Weaver, Mrs. Juanita 
Bruce from DeKalb and 
Jerry Hutton.

Mrs. Wenner was visited 
by Mr. and Mrs. Delter 
Wenner, Nelda and Lonnie 
Merriott this week.

Effie Smith was visited 
by Mr. and Mrs. Scar
brough, Dorothy Joiner,

Report

ADMITTED
Jan. 4 - L. E. Bratcher, 

Lupe Martinez, Guy Nick
els, R. B. Seaton.

Jan. 5-Janet Slaughter, 
Joshua Rojas, Sulema 
Marquez.

Jan. 6-Lowell Walden, 
Donna Locker, Ernest Ba
ra.

DISMISSED
Jan. 4-Britney Hunt, Lil

ly Snitker.
Jan. 5-Jill Wilson, Misty 

Taylor, Jewell Strong, 
Stella Cera Cres, 0 . C. 
Hall.

Jan. 6-Maggie Daniell, 
Janie Moraw, Robin Bur
gess, Lula Trout, Jack 
Kemp, W. M. Vinson.

Jan. 7 - Guy Nickels, 
Lynn Bratcher, Ella Hall- 
ford, Donna Locker.

Boy, These 
Maytags 

Are Really
Built!

Your Authorized 
Sales & Service 

Dealer

h m im k
122 S. U l
272-3030

Billy Jean, Debbie and Lisa 
and baby Christopher and 
Mr. and Mrs. McCamish 
and Marcus.

Mrs. Beard was visited 
by Mr. and Mrs. Glover.

Ruby McCamish listens 
and learns interesting facts 
from her talking books.

Aunt Dot Wilterding 
shared some very interest
ing memories with us from 
her childhood days in Ne
braska. How about being 
pushed on an ice pond in a 
little rocking chair, be
cause you were too young 
to skate. Sounds fun to us.

Cleo Seagraves took her 
mother, Alma Henley, on a 
shopping trip and out to 
lunch.

Lula Trout is in the 
hospital at this time. Hurry 
and get well, Mrs. Trout. 
We miss you.

Cleo Bellar had a birth
day Monday, January 4. 
Her husband and grand
daughter, Cheryl visited

her.
Chery Bellar helped take 

down the Christmas de
corations in the nursing 
home Monday, along with 
Alma Henley. We thank 
you.

Ethel Armstrong’s son 
visited her Monday.

Bulah Connell’s daugh
ter, Ethel, visited her on 
Monday.

Thursday, January 28 at 
2:30 p.m. will be our mon
thly birthday party, hosted 
by the Needmore Com
munity Club. Residents 
having a birthday during 
this month are Cleo Bellar, 
January 4, 1912 and Bulah

Connell, January 8, 1889. 
We invite friends and fam
ilies to attend.

Leon London visited his 
mother, Maggie London,

Wednesday afternoon.
Marie Patton and Lula 

E.nbry both got new perms 
Wednesday.

WTSU Readying 
For New Semester

WARR/ NTY DEEDS

Emmett W. Fee Dean to 
William E. Burford-all of 
the (SW%) of Section 11, 
W.D. & F. W. Johnson 
Subdivision in Bailey 
County. Texas.

W. Lewis Scoggin and 
wife, Mary A. Scoggin to 
William E. Burford-All of 
the (SEVi) of Section 27, 
Block Z, W. D. & F. W. 
Johnson Subdivision in 
Bailey County, Texas.

Donald W. Harrison’and 
wife, Bobby Harrison, to 
Fred Clements -  Begin
ning at and IP set in the 
east line of Section 54, 
Block Y, W. D. & F. W. 
Johnson Subdivision of 
Bailey County, Texas.

Stella Waters Hill, join
ed by her husband, Will
iam Adams and Raymond 
Eugene Hill, joined herein 
by wife, Rita Hill to James 
G. Crawford and wife, Te- 
r s a  Jan Crawford-All of 
the (SWVi) of Section (5), 
Block X, W. D. & F. W. 
Johnson Subdivision in 
Bailey County, Texas.

Lee R. Pool and wife, 
Jewel N. Pool to Gereta 
and Calvin A. Meissner -  
The Northeasterly 56.1 ft. 
of Lot Number 14, and the 
Southwesterly 13.3 ft. of 
Lot number 15 of the Park
land Place to the City of 
Muleshoe, Bailey County, 
Texas.

Students enrolling for 
the 1982 spring semester 
at West Texas State Uni
versity on Wednesday, 
January 13, may enroll in a 
variety of new courses, 
evening classes and off- 
campus offerings.

Registration will begin at 
8:40 a.m. on Wednesday at 
the WTSU Activities Cen
ter and continue through 
7:20 p.m.

Among the new courses 
are instruction in gerian 
nursing, home gardening, 
a night course in econom
ics for non-business majors 
and off-campus courses in 
education and business in 
Pampa, Dumas, Dalhart, 
Childress, Panhandle and 
Perry ton.

Classes will begin on

After a holiday break, 
the W.O.T.S. (Women of 
Tolk Station) resumed their 
lunches on Thursday, Jan
uary 7 at Tri-County Com
munity room with Ruth 
Simpson and Mildred Wil
liams as the hostesses. The 
next luncheon will be at 
Tn-County on January 14 
with Betty Moore and 
Marv Smith as the hos
tesses for the day.

Members present were 
Kay Madry, Millie Mit
chell, Nora Flanary, Lois 
Martinec, Marv Smith 
Ruth Simpson, Mildred 
Williams, Faye Wellborn, 
Betty Moore, Earth- Betty 
Barker, Dell Hardy and Pat 
Cummins, both of .Sudan; 
Ann Vinson and Faye 
Houston.

Thursday, January 14, and

students may continue to 
enroll through late regis
tration beginning at noon 
on Thursday, January 14, 
at the registrar’s office in 
the Administration Build
ing. A $5 late fee will be 
assessed during late regis
tration.

Late registration will 
continue from 8 a.m. to 5 
p.m. through Friday, Jan
uary 22. Late registration 
for evening courses only 
will be from 6:30 p.m. to 8 
p.m. on Monday, January 
18, Tuesday, January 19 
and Wednesday, January 
20.

The spring semester will 
end with final examination 
during the second week of 
May.

Petro-engineering
enrollment
increasing

COLLEGE STATION — 
Petroleum engineering, the 
highest paying occupation for 
new college graduates, may 
also be the hottest field of study 
on college campuses today, 
says an expert in the field.

Enrollment in the Texas 
A&M University petroleum en
gineering departm ent, the 
largest in the country, this fall 
stands at 1,456 students, a 10- 
fold increase since the Arab oil 
embargo of '973.

“The primary reason for the 
increase seems to be because 
the starting salaries in petrole
um engineering — where nine 
out of 10 graduates go right to 
work for an oil company — are 
higher than most areas of 
study, said Dr. Douglas Von 
Conten, head of the depart
ment.

The average starting salary- 
last May for a Texas A&M 
graduate with a bachelor’s de
gree was $27,524. Von Gonten 
predicts the figure will increase 
to about $32,000 by May of 
1982.

BARGAIN
OF THE MONTH

IIAKDWUIL
VALUE

m n i i M O M i i

DELUXE 
BATH SCALE
Dial features easy-to-read 
num bers. Extra-large  
p la tfo rm  in attractive  
keystone shape. V inyl 
mat wipes clean. Brown, 
white. 8810

QUANTITIES LIMITED

TOOL VALUE
OF TH E  M ONTH

Long-Nose Pliers

BOOSTER 
CABLE
Prem ium  quality  10- 
gauge cable is a full 12 ft. 
T a n g le -p ro o f* w /s o lid  
copper contacts, steel 
springs, shock-proof 
handles ST1012

QUANTITIES LIMITED

Diagonal Pliars

Your Choice!

now2 ”
WMe

6y*-ln. PLIERS
Voui choice of long-nose 
pliers for work in confin
ing areas, or d iagonal 
pliers fo r cutting w ire  
very close. 216/26S  

QUANTITIES LIMITED

Fry & Co, Inc.
401 S. 1st 272-4511

required to be readily available for sale 
at or below advertised price in each 
store, except as specifically noted in 
this ad. We reserve the right to limit 
quantities. None sold to dealers.

Prices Good Sun., Mon., Tues., Wed., January 10, 11, 12, 13 Only

^  \  i  j g

FRYERS
USDA Grade A

Large Grade A

EGGS

1 doz.
LB.

SIRLOIN TIP
Whole Cry-O-Vac

^
S i  Golden Delicious U fc

, ^  a p p l e s
Washington State

LB.
LB.

Pork

SPARE RIBS
Whole 3-5 LB. Avg. / a

$ 1 2 9
LB. X

Shurfresh

MILK
1V2 % Low Fat

fry-

Always Fresh

BREAD
u

COKE I" i  

■

^  PAPER

M i

-d*

Assorted
SIRLOIN TIP

Steak (Boneless Waste Free)

1 Roll 2/88

> Sliced

BACON
Wilson Certified

LB.

Green

.  CABBAGE h .
Firm solid Heads
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The
Consumer
Alert

by Mark Whi*e 
Attorney General

AUSTIN—BUYING A CON
DOMINIUM. In these days 
of increasing land costs and 
unpredictable interest rates, 
many people are turning to 
condominium ownership as a 
substitute for buying a single 
family home. This, coupled 
with the ever increasing 
a rriva l of newcomers to 
Houston, has led to a boom in 
the condominium building and 
condominium conversion mar
ket.

Most condominium sellers 
■re reputable businessmen,

but if you are going to spend 
*40,000.00 to *200.000.00 on a 
place to live, there are some 
precautions you should take.

First, auk questions, and try 
to get the answers in writing, 
signod by the sales agent. In 
this way you will be more sure 
of what you are buying.

Your questions should 
center around several areas of 
inquiry:
—Maintenance fees:

1. How much will my main
tenance fee 'je?

2. Is it subject to being

raised in the future?
3. How does the builder ar

range for maintenance fees to 
be paid on unsold units?

4. Am I assured of not be
ing stuck with maintenance 
fees for unsold units?

5. Are there any other costs 
besides mortgage payments 
and maintenance fees?
—Maintenance:

1. Who does it?
2. For what areas are they 

responsible?
3. What are the common 

areas? Lawns? Pool? Attics? 
—Condominium Conversion:

1. How much work was 
done in converting these 
apartments to condominiums?

2. Is the electrical wiring 
new and up to local building 
standards?

4. Are there any structural 
problems with these condo
miniums?

5. Is the plumbing in good 
condition?

6. How old is this building?
7. Are there termites?
8. In there a pest control

management for the complex? 
—Appliances:

1. In what condition are the 
appliances?

2. Are they under warran
ty?
—Warranties:

1. If something goes wrong 
with the construction of this 
condominium, does the builder 
warrant that he will make 
necessary repairs?

2. For example: If, through

no fault of mine, a water pipe 
breaks in one of the walls and 
my apartment is flooded, will 
the seller make the repairs? 
What if the pipe broke due to 
faulty construction?

3. What if the roof leaks? 
Who pays for repairs?
—Sales:

1. Does the builder plan to 
rent any of these units or are 
they all for sale?

2. If he decides to rent, this

A NEW YEAR’S BABY?—The proof is in the picture, as this mare watches over her 
newbprn foal. Proof positive that new starts come with the new year.

Healthy
advice

by Fred Lucas, M.D.

Backache Can Be Avoided

Even in today's advanced society, we haven't made 
much progress in avoiding the common backache In 
fact, more things cause backache today than ever 
before.

Some shoes, tension, ignoring simple safety rules, 
lack of exercise and bad posture are major causes of 
back pain, according to a study by the Texas Medical 
Association.

High-heeled shoes can be a hazard because they 
change the way ‘the foot strikes the 
grq^ij4  and can cause pain from the 

The possibility of twisted 
assorted tendon, ligament 
injuries adds to  the danger 
these shoes.
is often the cause of such 

iroblems as headaches and!

flowing simple safety rules when lifting 
g also can cause backache. People who are not 

picking up heavy loads often make a mistake by 
.while leaning over with their backs bent. Bending 

le knees and then lifting with the back straight 
Ip to avoid back pain.

| |  Lack of exercise also causes muscles that are out of 
to hurt just from carrying the body around. And 

ly when people are out of shape, they arc over- 
t, which adds to the problem, 

mbering to stand up straight pays off in an at- 
ictive appearance while helping to avoid pain. Overly 

soft beds and chairs discourage good posture. Any chair 
ch someone spends a lot of time should be Firm to 

ide support and be the right height to avoid putting 
the body at odd angles.

Once back pain strikes, simple remedies should help. 
Resting, taking non-prescription pain relievers and ap
plying heat will ease most back pains. If the pain is 
severe or does not go away after a few days, see your 
physician. He can recommend treatment that might in
clude prescription drugs, special exercise or other 
remedies.

Dr. Lucas is medical director o f National Heritage 
Insurance Co. o f Austin. National Heritage is a sub
sidiary o f Electronic Data Systems Corp. o f Dallas. 
EDS underwrites and administers the Texas Medicaid 
Program.

TM

could affect my resale poten
tial. Will he buy me out 
should he start renting units 
around my condomin'um? 
—Homeowners Association:

1. When does the home- 
owners' association come into 
being?

2. What are its powers?
3. How receptive are the 

builder and the management 
company to the requests of 
the homeowners' association?

Try to think of more ques
tions as you closely examine 
the unit you wish to buy. The 
thought you should keep in 
mind is; If something goes 
wrong, who will pay to make it 
right?

Just as a house is inspected 
by a professional for construc
tion defects before purchase, 
so should a condominium be 
professionally inspected. If 
people already are living at the 
complex, ask their opinion of 
the place in which they live, if 
their air conditioning and ap
pliances work, if they are hap
py with the condominium.

Finally, keep all documents 
given you about the condo
minium in a safe place. Know 
your by-laws and the contract 
of sale. Read all documents 
carefully before you sign 
anything. If you have any 
doubts, let your lawyer check 
them for you. His fee could 
save you money.

If you feel that the seller 
made misrepresentations to 
you concerning any aspect of 
your condominium purchase, 
you may have a complaint 
with the Attorney General's 
Office, Consumer Protection 
Division. Taking precautions, 
however, may prevent your 
ever needing to complain to
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DEVILICIOUS EGGS V

6  ha rd  cooked eggs V
1/4 C. mayonnaise
1 /2  C chopped pecans
1 tsp  gra ted  on ion
1 tsp vm egar
1 /2  tsp  dry  m ustard
1 /2  tsp  sa lt
1 /2  tsp  m inced  parsley
Fresh pars ley  sprigs (op tiona l)

S lice  eggs in  h a lt leng thw ise , ca re fu lly  rem ove yolks, rese rv ing  
w h ite s  M ash  yolks w ith  a fo rk  Add next 7 ing red ien ts  m ix ing  w e ll 
Spoon pecan m ix tu re  in to  egg w h ite s  G arn ish  w ith  parsley sprigs, if 
des ired  S erves 6

LONE STA R  CAVIAR

1 lb. b lack-eyed peas
2 C Ita lian  salad d ress ing  
2 C d iced g reen  pepper
1 1 / 2  C. d iced  on ion
1 C. fin e ly  chopped green on ion
1 /2  C. fin e ly  chopped ja la p e n o  peppers
1 (2 or.) d ra ined  ja r d iced p im ie n to
1 T fin e ly  chopped garlic
S alt to taste
Hot pepper sauce to taste

Soak b lack-eyed peas in enough  w a te r to  cover fo r 6 hours  or 
ove rn ig h t D ram  w e ll T ransfe r peas to  a saucepan, add enough 
w a te r to  cover and b ring  to  a boil over h igh  heat Let bo il u n ti l tender 
(about 4 0  m inu tes); do no t overcook. D ra in  w e ll T ransfe r to  a large 
bow l, b lend  in  d ress ing and le t cool A dd re m a in ing  ing red ien ts  and 
m ix  w e ll M akes about 7 1 /2  cups

Painful
A perfectionist is 

someone who takes great 
pains and gives them to 
other people.

Trail Blazers 
The pioneers who 

blazed the roads now have 
descendants who burn 
them

NOW YOU CANs
17 TO 25 
POUNDS

IN JUST 
6 WEEKS!

OGRESS
C . 8 .  A  N  T  H  O  N  V  C O .

MENS VELOUR SHIRTS 
MENS SUEDE SHIRTS

MENS KNIT SHIRTS 

MENS WESTERN SHIRTS 

DRESS DRESS SLACKS 

MENS SUITS 

LEATHER COATS 
MENS BELTS & TIES 

COORDINATES & BLAZERS 

BOYS SHIRTS 
BOYS WINTER COATS 

OXFORD SHIRTS 
MENS DRESS SHOES 

GIRLS FASHION BOOTS 

LADIES FASHION BOOTS 

LADIES LINEGRIE 

LADIES WINTER ROBES 

LADIES HANDBAGS

LADIES COORDINATES 

WOOL PLAID SKIRTS 

LADIES BLOUSES 
LADIES WINTER COATS 

JUNIOR CORD. PANTS 

JUNIOR BLOUSES 

LADIES SWEATERS 

GIRLS WINTER COATS 

GIRLS CORDUROY PANTS 

GIRLS BLOUSES 

GIRLS DRESSES 
INFANT CRIB SHEETS 
INFANT BLANKETS 

SHEETS 

CURTAINS 
MATTRESS PADS 

LADIES HOSIERY 
WINTER HATS & SCARFS

*
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LADIES FASHION SHOES

Group I................... reo .. ro  JA .99 .. * 9 97

Group I I ...................1 , 2 "
reg. to 30 .99 $ i z 9 7
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CLEARANCE!

REDHEART

YARN
I  Regular 
1.29 ea.

ON SELECTED

FABRIC

«*
-

■ M M
V - f l

THE STORE!

33%  OFF LADIES WEAR

•  Velvet, Velveteen 
Corduroy and Wool Blazers

•  Ladies Dresses

HOLDS
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Gene Smi- 
on Turner, 

cGuire, Mrs. 
Mrs. Glenn 
tr Barries, 
inkson II, 
Mrs. Jerry 

Chunk 
Car-

ENGAGEMENT ANNOUNCED-Mr. and Mrs. Billy Simp
son of Littlefield and Mr. and Mrs. Donny Polk of 
Whitharral wish to announce the engagement and 
approaching marriage of their children, Janice Annette 
and Jimmy Don. The wedding will be held at 6 p.m. Feb. 
4, at the Whitharral Baptist Church. The bride attended 
school at Three Way until her junior year and Littlefield 
that year. The groom is a 1979 graduate of Whitharral 
High School and attended South Plains College. He is 
presently engaged in farming at Whitharral, where they 
will make their home.

Elementary PTA Needs 
Project Suggestions

Latest 
Arrivals <

M k ' - W i F

“ The Muleshoe Ele
mentary PTA money-mak
ing projects were a great 
success this year and thus 
gave the PTA committee a 
substantial fund for the 
1981-82 year,” says a spo
kesman for the group.

Jean Treadwell 
Hosts Beta 
Sigma Phi

The Alpha Zeta Pi chap
ter of Beta Sigma Phi met 
on Tuesday, January 5, at 
7:30 in the home of Jean 
Treadwell. The program 
for the evening was given 
by Mary Denney. She sha- 

. red home decorating ideas 
with the group and gave 
thoughts on making each 
house a home.

After the program, the 
members recited the open
ing ritual. Committee re
ports were given and Mar
ilyn Saylor informed the 
group of plans for the up
coming Valentine Ball. The 
business meeting was clo
sed and the closing ritual 
and Mizpah recited.

Hostesses Jean Tread
well, Sherri Hawkins and 
Alice Liles served pumpkin 
bread and whipped cream, 
Russian tea and Cokes.

Members attending were 
Joan Lewis, Marilyn Say 
lor, Terri Hahn, Betty 
Bush, Pauletie Cuevas 
Debbi Hutto, Peggy Pohl 
meier, Dani Heathington 
Phyllis Woods, Jan King 
Tammy Black, Ruth Lock 
er, Monica Reynolds, Jean 
Treadwell and Alice Liles.

“ This money is used to 
help buy needed things for 
the elementary schools that 
the school funds themsel
ves do not buy.”

In the past years, hos
pital beds, ceiling fans, 
basketball goals, an infor
mation board, and various 
other things have been 
bought. “ We want and 
need suggestions from pa
rents and teachers this 
year as to what to buy,” 
said Debra Noble, third 
grade vice president and 
chairman of the Ways and 
Means.

You may give your sug
gestions by calling Debra 
Noble at 925-6755 or mail
ing them to Route Two, 
Muleshoe. Any ideas also 
may be placed in the sug
gestion boxes at the meet
ings or in the teacher’s 
lounge during school 
hours. Deadline for this 
project is January 13.

Suggestions so far have 
been for more ceiling fans 
and playground equip
ment. “ These are your 
schools and the PTA is 
your organization for these 
schools,” said Mrs. Noble.

The next PTA meeting 
will be held January 18 at 7 
p.m in the Mary DeShazo 
gymnasium where follow
ing a short business meet
ing, Toni Eagle and her 
fifth grade classes will 
present a program of aero
bics in physical education.

Reagan offers Soviets 
arms limitation plan.

Slow housing comeback 
forecast for 1982.

Candy Cherice Moore

XI Omicron XI
Holds Regidar 
Meeting

Xi Omicron Xi Chapter 
of Beta Sigma Phi met 
Tuesday night, January 5, 
in the home of Linda Marr. 
During the regular busi
ness meeting, it was re
ported that the Beta Sigma 
Phi state convention, “ Six

which is tentatively sched
uled for February 6 at the 
Country Club. Details will 
be worked out by the 
council and reported to the 
members at the next re
gular meeting. Suggestions 
for a service project are 
still being discussed by the 
Service Committee.

After the meeting, re
freshments of carrot cake, 
cheese balls, crackers, 
summer sausage, elk sau-

The Bailey County 4-H 
Council met December 9 at 
4:30 p.m. in the basement 
of the law enforcement 
center, Tim Sain, presi
dent, called the meeting to 
order.

Officers for the upcom
ing year were elected.

They are as follows: 
president, Alan Harrison; 
vice president, Mitzi Ro
bertson; secretary, Shelley 
Sain; parliamentarian, 
Mandy Plank and reporter, 
Tim Sain.

Other business conduct
ed included the discussion 
of Bailey County 4-H’ers 
sponsoring skating on De
cember 11. Also, plans 
were made for hosting the 
Iowa 4-H’ers that will be 
visiting here this summer.

Members present were 
Donae Parker, Belinda 
Wheeler, Staci Kirby, Mi
chelle Lane and Mitzi Ro
bertson of the Three Way 
Club.

Representing the Mule
shoe Club were Mandy 
Plank, Tim Sain and Shel
ley Sain. Also present was 
Alan Harrison of the Pro
gress 4-H Club and Jim 
Irwin, the assistant county 
agent.

Combustible 
Many a flare-up be

tween a man and his wife 
has been caused by an old 
flame.

-Times, Davenport, la.

Jeffrey Biuce Bruns
and Mrs. Bruce 

are the proud pa-
Mr.

Bruns
rents of a son born at 5:40 
p.m. December 28 in South 
Plains Hospital at Am
herst.

The young man weighed 
six pounds and 11 ounces 
and is 20‘/i inches long. He 
has been named Jeffrey

Bruce. He has a sister. 
Amber UAnn. 14 months

old. Mr
Grandparents *re ■

and Mis. Horton G nffn 
and Mr. and Mrs. L. F 
Bruns, al! of Muleshoe. 

Mrs. Edith Bruns is his
great-grandmother.

Crystal Dawn Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Troy Mar

tin of Wichita, Kansas are 
the proud parents of a 
daughter born December 
24.

The young lady weighed 
eight pounds and three 
ounces and has been na
med Crystal Dawn.

Giandparents are Mrs. 
'Vera Martin of Hayesville, 
Kansas, Mr. and Mrs. 
Hansel Martin also of Ha

yesville, Kansas and Mr. 
and Mrs. Ray Ruthardt of 
Muleshoe.

Great grandparents are 
Mr. and Mrs. F.B. Ruthar
dt of Muleshoe and Coy 
Preston of Tyler.

Crystal is the first grand
child for each of the grand
parents.

Good Answer
A small child was ex

plaining to her younger 
brother that it was wrong to 
work on Sunday.

“ But what about 
policemen?” said the boy. 
“ They have to work on 
Sunday. Don’t they go to 
heaven?”

“Of course not,”  replied 
his sister. “ They’re not 
needed there.”

Everything In Stock

2 0  %  -3 0  % -5 0 %  off

Order Your Nortake China Now
At 3 0 % off

Open 10-5:30 Mon, - Sat,

Expressions

Flags Over Cowtown,” wffl *"d were
be held June 25, 26 and W ™ ' ^ rved by L,ndy Schuster’ 
in Fort Worth. . the c°-hostess’ Lynne B<«

The City Council of the W°n the doorlPri« -  a brasS
three local chapters is cur
rently making plans for the 
annual Valentine Ball

4-H Club 
Holds Money 
Making Project

The Three Way 4-H Club 
is collecting aluminum 
cans as a moneymaking 
project. A spokesman for 
the group said, “ Any help 
will be greatly appreciat
ed.”

“ If anyone has some 
cans, you may contact 
Michelle Lane at 946-3688 
or Donae Parker at 9275355 
and arrangements will be 
made to pick up the cans.”

A family Christmas party 
was held at the December 
meeting with 30 members 
and guests present.

The January meeting 
will be held on the 21st and 
the program will be on 
method demonstrations.

box donated by the hostes
ses.

Members attending the 
meeting were Anita All
good, Pat Black, Vicki 
Black, Lynne Box, Barbara 
Finney, Rhonda Little, 
Linda Marr, Lindy Schus
ter, Gay la Toombs and
Judy Wilbanks.

* * * *
Effective recruitment of 

volunteers includes plan
ning and organization. Vol
unteers must know about 
the program, understand 
and value it, and see a 
place for themselves in it, 
says a 4-H and youth 
specialist with the Texas 
Agricultural Extension Ser
vice, Texas A.&M Univer
sity System. Vital to volun
teer recruitment are a clear 
definition of the roles of 
the volunteer, an under
standing of why volunteers 
are needed, and a job 
description that clarifies 
assignments but does not 
stifle individual initiative.
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J&ii Se/tma dUamed 
S i x  i j U o n t f c  R e s e l l

Twenty one members a* 
nswered roll call. Vickie 
Gamer gave a treasurer 
report and Linda Vinson 
read the minutes of the

previous meeting.
The meeting was closed 

with the singing of the 
go jdnigkt song.

Jeri Serna was named 
six months best loser at the 
TOPS (Take Off Pounds 
Sensibly) meeting Thurs
day, January 7. Runners- 
up also named were Lea- 
veil Parker, first; Retha 
Knowles, second; Polly 
Clark, third; Linda Vinson, 
fourth; Ruth Clements, 
fifth; Belinda Lopez, sixth; 
Evelyn Moore, seventh and 
eighth place was a three 
way tie between Lena Gar- 
tin, Zeffa Shafer and La- 
verne James.

Monthly best loser was 
alco named. Best loser was 
Ruth Clements, Jeri Serna 
was first runner-up and 
second runner-up was Lea- 
ve'.l Parker.

Weekly best loser was 
Leavell Parker with Josie 
Pedroza as first runner-up 
and Ruth Clements, se
cond.

Leavell Parker, vice 
president, called the meet
ing to order. The TOPS 
pledge was recited and the 
fellowship song sung.

Qeative
W o m a i i

B Y  S H E R Y L  B O R D E N

Centuries have come and 
gone, but the art of bread

c r

f
V

.1

I

BEST LOSER HONORED-Jeri Serna (on left) was named 
best loset for the six months at the TOPS meeting 
Thursday night. She received a gift from each club 
member and all ‘gain’ money. Leavell Parker was the first 
runner-up and received a gift from Jeri and a $5 check 
from the club.

baking continues to exist. 
Through the years energe
tic homemakers have lear
ned many ways to create 
delightful and fancy mas
terpieces using yeast dou
gh. Many women think 
making English Muffins is 
much harder than it actual
ly is, and Joy Best, Exten
sion Home Economist for 
Roosevelt County, Pcrta- 
les, will be a guest on 
“ The Creative Woman” 
show on January 12 and 
the 16th and will demon
strate the art of making 
English Muffins. Mrs. Best 
will also talk about differ
ent methods of bread ma
king and will talk about 
remedies for the not-quite- 
perfect-loaf.

Another guest on the 
show will be Susan Wright, 
Extension Clothing Spec
ialist for New Mexico State 
University Cooperative Ex
tension Service in Las Cru
ces. Ms. Wright will dis
cuss the “ Capsule Concept 
of Wardrobe Planning” ba
sed on a book by the same 
name. This concept is ba
sed on a wardrobe of 10 to 
12 garments which are 
interchangeable in order to 
create a working woman’s 
wardrobe of forty-eight 
garments. Ms. Wright will 
use a beige, camel and 
grey combination of gar
ments to show how this

IS A  HAPPY NEW YEAR
In 1982 Sylvia Pardue will have 
her perfect figure, and that is 

spelled S U C C E S S !

BEFORE
264 lbs.

M ID 1981
147 lbs.

DEC. 1981 
138 lbs.

1 9 8 2  S u p e r  
S ta r- to -b e !

With her com m itm ent, individual 
counselling, sensible foods and  
passive exercise, Mrs. Pardue has 
accom plished her goals to d a te  as 
set by Pat Walker's. Let Pat Walker's 
establish your goals for your perfect 
figure. W e are as close as your 
telephone!

So c a ll now for your appointm ent 
f a  a  free figure analysis an d  first 
session of passive exercise. W e’ll 
tell you how m uch you need to  
lose, how long it will take and  the  
total cost of your com plete figure 
correction based on $5.00 per 
half hour session.

CALL NOW!

F i g u r e  P e r f e c t i o n  S a l o n s  I n t e r n a t i o n a l

Monday F rid a y  8 a.m.-7p.m.

110 Ave. C 272-4591

concept works.
Using new appliances 

and “ gadgets” in the kit
chen can make cooking 
much easier and a lot more 
fun. This will be the topic 
to be covered by Mary 
Ellen Payne. Extension 
Home Economist in Lincoln 
County in Carrizoao. Mrs. 
Payne will demonstrate a 
number of new items that 
are available from a bat
tery powered flour sifter to 
a package of pie crust 
weights.

One booklet entitled 
“ Basics of Yeast Bread” 
will be offered to viewers.

The Creative Woman is 
seen on Channel 3 at 12:30 
p.m. on Tuesdays and at 2 
p.m. on Saturdays. The 
show is produced and host
ed by Sheryl Borden. View
ers outside Portales can 
request copies of printed 
materials by calling on 
KENW-TV’s toll free tele
phone numbers. These are 
New Mexico: 1-800-432- 
2361 and Texas: 1-800-545- 
2359. Portales and Roose
velt County viewers are 
asked to call 562-2112. All 
callers should call during 
the week between 8 a.m. 
and 5 p.m.

Bailey County Journal, Muleshoe, Teias, Sunday, Janua
ssotswsossssoassssssissasscSi

Starts 
Tues. Jan. 12 

9 a.m.

kk

Sole Starts 9 a.m. Tues. Jon. 12 1982

Hobby
Club

The Hobby Club had 
their first meeting of the 
new year, January 7, with 
13 members joining. The 
newly elected officers pre
sided.

Sammie Ethridge called 
the meeting to order. Sev
eral ‘Thank You’ cards 
were read and the hostess 
dates were assigned. Sec
ret pal drawing was post
poned until a later date.

Jo Wilson, Edith Fox 
and Myrtle Wells were ap
pointed by the president to 
serve on the Sunshine 
Committee.

Items on display includ
ed: glitter birds, carpet 
stretcher, quick point eye 
glass holder and key ring, 
photo, crochet ski shoes, 
crochet rooster pot holder, 
decoupage letter box, Eas
ter Bunny fridgies, peanut 
reindeer, quick point photo 
book, and ceramic dry 
brush technique birds.

Ruth Williams served 
ham and cheese sand
wiches, millionaire and or
ange cake, candy, mints, 
nuts, coffee and soft 
drinks to Mae Provence, 
Sammie Ethridge, Bernice 
Amerson, Allie Barbour, 
Mabel Caldwell, Jo Wil
son, Opal Robison, Myrtle 
Wells, Edith Fox, Gertie 
Kirk, Nan Gatlin and Fid
dle Shafer.

The hostess gift was 
drawn by Allie Barbour.

Mae Provence will be 
hostess for the January 21 
meeting.

ONE MINUTE SPORTS QUIZ,

1. Pitcher Ron Guidry signs 
with which team?
2. Billy Joe DuPree plays 
pro football for what team?
3. Alan Page recently played 
his last pro football game for 
what team?
4. Who won the Dwight 
Braxton-Matthew Saad 
Muhammad light heavy
weight bout?

Aaawara T# Sport Qmh

1- He decided to stay with 
the Yankees for a reported SI 
million a year.
2. Dallas Cowboys.
3. He retired after IS years 
with the Chicago Bears.
4. Dwight Braxton in 10 
rounds.

Men's Suits
You'll find savings on men's famous label suits. 

All selected from our regular stock. 
Shorts, Regular, Longs & x-Longs

Values to S125.00................................*84°°

Values to S130.00............  .................. *86°°
Values to $140.00.............. .................. w
Values to $145.00................................ *97*
Values to $150.00............ .................  *99*
Values to $165.00.................................*H0°°
Values to $185.00 .................................*120“
Values to $200.00............  .................... *140“
Values to $210.00.............  ...................*145“
Values to $230.00............  *152“
Values to $250.00.................................*168“
Values to $260.00................................. *175°°

SPECIAL GROUP l / 2  PRICE AND BELOW

Men's Dress Pants
Groups consists of woven polyesters, wool 
& polyester knits. Good selection of colors to 

choose from .

Values to $25.00 ................................. *17“
Values to $27.50..............  ....................*18“
Values to $30.00.............  .................... *20“
Values to $32.50.................................*21“
Values to $34.00............ .................... *23“
Values to $36.00.............  ....................*24“
Values to $38.50 ................................. *25“
Values to $42.00....................... ........ *27“
Values to $47.00 .................................$29“

SPECIAL GROUP l / 2  PRICE & LESS

Men's Sport Coats
An outstanding selection has been reduced to clear. 

SHOP EARLY!
Values to $90.00 ..................  *65“
Values to $100.00 *69“
Values to $115.00 ..............................7 4 “
Values to $130.00 . .*89“
Values to $150.00 .............................. *99“
Values to $175.00 ............................. *1?0“
Values to $220.00.. ............................ *148“

SPECIAL GROUP l / 2  PRICE AND BELOW

Men's Dress Shirts
Enormous selections of long sleeve dress shirts 

in solid colors and fancies to choose from .
Values to $16.00 ..................* i r
Values to $17.00 .................* i i “
Values to $18.00 ................ *12“
Values to $20.00 *13“
Values to $22.50 .............. *14“

ALSO TALL M AN INCLUDED

Men's Sport Shirts
You'll see a large selection of velours, woven 
and knit sportshirts in solids and fancies. Also 

W estern styles.
Values to $12.00.................................  *7“
Values to $13.00.................................  *8“

Men's Casual & Fashion 
Jeans

Selection! of several styles. Ideal fo r all casual 
w ear fabrics consists of corduroy, khaki & denim.

Values to $26.00.............  ......................*17“
Values to $28.00.............. ......................*19“
Values to $30.00.................................... *20“
Values to $32.50...............  .................... *2 2“

SPECIAL GROUPS l / 2  PRICE AND BELOW

Leather Coats
Save on entire stock of leather coats! All styles 

& colors included. Regs, or Longs.

Shop early on these
Values to $65.00............. ..................... n r
Values to SI 10.00................  7 3 “
Values to $125.00 .................................*84“
Values to $140.00.............   *93“
Values to $145.00.................................*97“
Values to $165.00................................. *109“
Values to $200.00............  *137“
Values tc $215.00............  ...* 1 4 6 “
Values to $225.00 ............   *152“
Values to $265.00 ..........  '1 7 8 -

Men's Sweaters
Save on large selections of cardigan, v-necks, 

sleeveless, ski types and suede fronts.

Values to $16.00...................
Values to $18.00 *1]«
Values to $20.00 ............... *13“
Values to $23.00 .................*15“
Values to S26.00 .................*16“
Values to $30.00.................. .............. *19“

Values to $35.00 ................. *22“
Values to $37.50 .................. *24“
Vaiues to *39.00 ...................*26“
Values to $43.00 ................. .................. *28“
Values to $45.00 *29“

ALSO TALL MAN INCLUDED

Special group Priced a t  l / 2  price and below .

Students Denim Overalls
Size 24 to  32

Values to $26.00 . . *16“

Winter Coats And Vests
You'll save  on your fav o rite  sty le  co a t now!

Selections of co rd u ro y 's , poplin, dow ns &
p o lyeste r fabrics. Ski c o a ts  included.

Values to $31.50 $2i“

Values to $36.00................. *24“
Values to 45.00 *29“
Values to $52.00 ................. ............... *35“
Values to $55.00 ............ .................*36“
Values to $61.00 .................*41“
Values to $66.00 .................*43“
Values to $70.00 ............ .................*47“
Values to $75.00 .................*49“
Values to $82.00 .................. *54“
Values to $98.00 ..................*65“
Values to $125.00 ...................*82“

Values to $16.00................. ............... *10“
Values to $20.00 ................. ........ . . ..* 1 3 “
Values to $23.00 ............. .................*14“
Values to $26.00.................. ................*16“
Values to $27.50 ............... *18“
Values to $30.00 ............... *19“
Values to $33.00 ................ *22“
Values to $37.50 .................*24“
Values to $40.00 *26“
Values to $60.00 .................. *39“
Values to $65.00 .................*43“
Values to $95.00 .................*63“
Values to $100.00 . ..*68“

Men's Shoes
Group consists of casual^ Jogging and few  

dress type shoes. Shop early for best selections.

Values to $24.00 ..................... *15“
Values to $26.00.............. .7.’.'.’.’**’” ’ *16“

Special group Priced a t l / 2  price and below.

We Will Be Closed Mon. 
Jan 11

To Prepare For This Sale
Minimum Charges For Alterations

Men's Robes
Large selection of colors & styles. 

REDUCED TO CLEAR

SHOP EARLY!!
Suits, Robes, Belts, Ties, Gloves, 

Coats, Sweaters And Many Other Items 
Greatly Reduced To Clear Out

Albertson rs Shop For Men
223 Main Muleshoe 272-3000
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smooth sheared within two 
weeks of show from the 
knees up, with no reclip
ping of any part of the 
body. (Top knots are al
lowed).

Classes for sheep will be 
as follows: A. Fine Wool, 
B. Fine Wool Cross; C. 
Medium Wool; D. South- 
down; E. Southdown Cros
ses. A classifier will be on 
hand to classify lambs at 
the time of the show.

Swine will be shown by 
breeds. A breed of 7 or 
less will show together in 
one class. Eight or more 
will be divided into two or 
more classes. Odd number 
swine will be added to 
lightweight class and work 
up to heavy. They may be 
purebred or crossbred with 
all crosses grouped as ? 
breed of hogs. Swine must 
weigh between 160 and 250 
pounds, if not, they will 
not be allowed to show. A 
5 pound tolerance will be 
given on the top and lower 
ends. Only one reweigh 
will be given for light and 
heavy barrows. Swine must 
not be, cannot be pasted, 
painted or oiled. They may 
be dressed with water

Muleshoe...
Cont. From Page 1

Applications are now 
being taken for Nurses 
Aide Classes, sponsored by 
West Plains Medical Cen
ter. The fee will be S25.00 
per person with starting 
date January 18, 1982. For 
information regarding the 
classes, interview and en
trance exam, Contact Jo- 
lene Swanner, Education 
Coordinator at 272-5424, 
Ext. 263 weekdays, be
tween 9-5, no later than 
January 14, 1982.

***
Stephanie Barrett of 

Muleshoe is among 527 
Eastern New Mexico 
University students named 
to the 1981 fall semester 
Dean's Honor Roll.

Ms. Barrett is a senior at 
ENMU and a cum laude 
Dean’s Honor Roll student. 

***
Chuck Smith, who was 

recently elected as County 
Chairman of the Executive 
Democratic Committee of 
Bailey County, now has a 
post office box number to 
which all related corres
pondence is directed. The 
box number is: P. 0 . Box
384, Muleshoe.

* * * * *
Sgt. Lionel Orozco, son 

of Mr. and Mrs. Dolores 
Orozco of 806 West Ave
nue K, Muleshoe, Texas, 
has arrived for duty at Fort 
Hood, Texas.

Orozco, a calvary scout 
with the 6th Calvary Bri
gade, was previously as
signed at Garlstedt, West 
Germany.

He is a 1970 graduate of 
Muleshoe High School.

only.
The following prize mo

ney scale will be used by 
the Bailey County Junior 
Livestock Show Board to 
pay exhibitors, providing 
funds are available. 

MARKET STEERS 
AND HEIFERS

1. S100
2. $90
3. $80
4. $70
5. $60
6. $50
7. $40
8. $30
9. $25
10. $20
11. $15
12. $15

BARROWS-GILTS-LAMBS
7 or less in breed

1. $40.00
2. $35.00
3. $30.00
4. $25.00
5. $20.00
6. $15.00
7. $10.00

FEEDER STEERS
8 or more in breed

1. $50.00
2. $45.00
3. $40.00
4. $35.00
5. $30.00
6. $25.00
7. $20.00
8. $15.00
9. $10.00
10.  $ 10.00
11. $5.00
12. $5.00

CHAMPION STEER 
$200.00

RESERVE CHAMPION 
STEER $100.00 

CHAMPION BARROW 
$75.00

RESERVE CHAMPION 
BARROW - $50.00 

CHAMPION LAMB
$75.00

RESERVE CHAMPION 
LAMB - $50.00

Farmers...
Cont. From Page 1 
ressman Hance, as well as 
many other representa
tives. While there is little 
hope for a few of the 
farmers, some can be sal
vaged with a little more 
help and time.

Mules Drop Denver City Game

THE CATHEDRAL (JUAKTET--This renowned group will 
be in concert January 25 at 7:30 p.m. in the Bailey County 
Civic Center.

Mulettes, Mules Play 
In Abernathy Tourney

Muleshoe police report
ed one minor accident on 
January 1, involving two

autos with no injuries. On 
January 5, police investi
gated two accidents, which 
were also minor with no 
injuries.

Two domestic disturban
ces were checked out by 
city police. One on January 
1 and the other January 2; 
however, no charges were 
filed in either case.

Officers discovered a 
window at Mary DeShazo 
School forced open. Inves
tigation revealed nothing 
missing.

The varsity Mulettes 
played in the Abernathy 
tournament on January 7, 
with their opponent being 
Whitharral. The final score 
on the game was Mulettes 
40-Whitharral 43, which 
edged out the Mulettes by 
three points.

Kristi Henry was high 
point scorer for the Mul
ettes with 7 points to her 
credit. Tori Hunt followed 
closely behind with six. 
Lavon Rhodes, Denise 
Wilson, Sherry Ellis and 
Marylyn Lewis all had four 
points with Jill Turner 
copping three.

Whitharral led the 
Muleshoe team through 
each quarter. The Mul
ettes did bounce back in 
the fourth quarter, but just 
couldn’t quite catch the 
Whitharran team.

Varsity Mules also par
ticipated in the Abernathy 
tournament, being edged 
out by Tahoka with three 
points hanging in the bal
ance. Ronny Cox led the 
scoring with 13 points, 
Alan Bracey picked up ten 
and Ronnie Angeley had

Stephens...
Cont. From Page 1 

him during his twenty 
years as Commissioner. He 
added, “ It has been my 
pleasure to serve the peo
ple of Bailey County in this 
capacity.”

A reminder is issued 
that February 1 is the 
deadline for filing announ
cement of candidacy for 
State and County offices.

eight to his credit. Macario 
Reyes, Jeff Hamilton and 
Monty Hysinger all made 
four points each ard
Chubby Ramos rounded 
out the score with two.

Michael Isaac is still out 
due to injury.

Court...
Cont. From Page 1

Terms will be set for the 
Justice Court and the
County Court.

An order will be passed 
to compensate County Of
ficials on a salary basis. 
Road overseers will be ap
pointed and rates of pay 
for jurors will be set.

Salaries for Ct*qtvtv Offi
cials and Employees will 
also be set.

Commissioners will con
sider the execution of a 
contract with the Central 
Plains MHMR Center to 
provide medical and psy
chiatric care for indigent 
county patients as wfcll as 
consideration of the execu
tion of a contract with the 
Lubbock General Hospital 
to provide medical care for 
indigent county patients.

The public is cordially 
invited to attend the meet
ing and to be heard.

* * * *
People who get tired 

and continually postpone 
their work have weak 
minds.

The Muleshoe Varsity 
Mules were squeezed out 
of a win over Denver City 
Tuesday night by one point 
in a game which went into 
overtime, coming up with a 
final winning score of 58-57 
for the DC crew.

Mules played sans 
Michael Isaac and Wayne 
Precure; one to injury and 
one to illness. Both boys 
are starters for the Mules 
Varsity basketball squad.

Macario Reyes and 
Monty Hysinger tied for

Closing...
Cont. From Page 1 

place to go look for em
ployers.

After all of the closing 
have taken effect, a Lub
bock TEC representative 
will probably travel per
iodically to towns in the 
outlying areas to accept 
unemployment claims, ac
cording to J. D. Payne, 
assistant manager of the 
TEC office in Lubbock.

“ The reduction of fund
ing for over 1300 positions 
statewide leaves no choice 
but to close the doors on 
these offices,” stated No
lan Ward, chairman & ex
ecutive director of the 
TEC.

Board...
Cont. From Page 1

of the total school budget 
will be made by the board.

Other items for consi
deration are tax collection 
report and approval of 
changes to the tax roll, 
consideration of personnel 
and consider contract of 
superintendent.

The board will officially 
call School Trustees Elec
tion on April 3, 1982 and 
hear a report of construc
tion on the vocational agri
culture barn.

The superintendent’s 
report of school activities 
will also made.

high point title with eleven 
points each. Ronnie An
geley followed with ten to 
his credit, along with Ron
ny Cox for eight and Jeff 
Hamilton for seven. Alan

Nine Students 
Receive GED 
Certificates

Nine students who were 
enrolled in the fall session 
of the Muleshoe Adult Ba
sic Education classes earn
ed their GED certificates 
after passing the General 
Educational Development 
Tests which were given in 
mid-Decembet.

These classes have re
sumed since the Christmas 
holidays and will continue 
through April. Classes 
meet on Tusdays and 
Thursday evenings from 
7:00-9:00 p.m. in the Mul
eshoe Junior High Build
ing.

The Muleshoe Adult Ba
sic Education Program is 
designed to meet the needs 
of people at all educational 
levels through the comple
tion of high school. Adults 
are eligible to attend class
es if they want to learn 
English, qualify for a job 
promotion, increase skills 
in math, reading, science 
and social studies, or earn 
a certificate of high school 
equivalency.

Even though you have 
not enrolled in these clas
ses, it is not too late to 
register on Tuesday or 
Thursday evenings.

The teachers, Wilma 
Smith, Ruby Lambert, Sue 
Foley and Janie Balderas, 
congratulate the students 
who received their high 
school equivalency certi
ficates and encourage any
one who is interested in 
continuing their education 
to attend these night clas
ses.

Bucey followed with six 
and Garza with two.

The Mustangs led at the 
end of the first quarter 
with 19 points to the Mules 
16, and again at the end of 
the half with DC scores 
totaling 34 and the Mules 
24. Going into the third 
quarter, however, the 
Mules began playing 
catch-up and bounced back 
with 42 to Denver City’s 45 
lead at the end of the third. 
The fourth quarter ended 
with the teams tied at 
55-55 and the final over-

Methodist... ,
Cont. From Page 1

Sherman while at SMU, 
and graduated with a Mas
ter of Divinity degree.

Alderete was named 
“ Rural Minister of the 
Year” in Texas by the 
Farmers Union of Texas in 
1966. The following year 
he was asked to serve as 
executive director of the 
Wesley Community Center 
in Amarillo. This past year 
he was named “ Man of the 
Year” in Amarillo for his 
dedicated efforts at this 
facility.

A dynamic speaker, con
cerned individual and a 
committed Christian will 
provide leadership for the 
Missionary Weekend Con
ference.

Boosters...
Cont. From Page 1 

come out and support their 
local ag-involved children 
and have dinner and sup
per at the concession 
stand.

The FFA and the 4-H 
groups will share the ex
penses and income equally 
and both appreciate the 
support that local mer
chants and townspeople 
have given them in the 
past.

Soviet scientist say there 
is an abontnable snowman.

time score fell to the Mus 
tangs by one point.

January 7, 8, 9, the 
Mules and Mulettes will be 
playing in the Abernathy 
and Littlefield tourna
ments.

Season record for the 
Mules is 6-7, with district 
play beginning on January 
19 against Olton at Olton.

College English 
Class Offered

Plans are in the making 
to offer English 132 from 
South Plains College for 
Muleshoe area residents. 
The pre-requisite for en
rolling in English 132 is 
that English 131 has been 
completed. The tuition is 
61 dollars plus the cost of 
books, and the class will be 
offered on Monday even
ings beginning January 18, 
from 6:30-9:30 p.m. in the 
Muleshoe Junior High 
building.

In order to have the 
class, there must be a 
minimum of 15 enrollees. 
The teacher will be an in
structor from South Plains 
College.

The computer math class 
will not be offered in 
Muleshoe because a teach
er cannot be secured.

If you are interested in
this English class, please
contact Mrs. Elizabeth
Watson at the Junior High
or call 272-3325 before
January 12.

* * * *
Hard work mav not kill 

anyone but, occasionally, 
it surely wears one down.

* * * *
Even a rich nation like 

the U.S.A. has a limit to 
the amount it can spend.

* * * *
Do you think, or do 

you think you think, or do 
you think you think you 
think?

* * * *
The business expert is 

usually able to put most of 
his work on the office 
help.

>GREAT COLD WEATHER

meal makers
Breakfast Sausage

2 lb. Sack

•  •  •

We would like to introduce ourselves:
We Are

Pivot Products Distributors, Inc.
We have been manufactors and wholesale distributors 

center pivot parts and accessories for 3 years. We have 
I recently began a retail sales operation to the local area 
|from our facilities west of Muleshoe on Hwy 84.

We invite all area farmers to come by and see our 
I operation and check our prices and inventory on all types 
of pivot irrigation accessories from drops to complete 

|electric conversion kits. We manufact6r a rugged 1) joint
replacement called Flexicoupler which can be used on any 

I type of pivot. Farmers interested in doing their own 
ICenter Pivot repair will like our Source of parts and we will 
gladly give advice or Loan out tools to help in that regard. 

Come by and look over our display at the Irrigation Conference 
January 26 at the Bailey County Colisium.

PIVOT PRODUCTS DISTRIBUTORS, INC.
806/272-5134 MULESHOE 806/2725536

Half Beef
By

Bill Woo ley
lb.

Sonic things rnn 't lx- said 
loo oflcn. One thing which 
needs to be said as often as 
possible is feeding people 
world-wide is very big 
business in the United 
SLatos. Today, production 
from one out of every three 
and one-half acres planted in 
the United S tates moves 
into export channels. As an 
example, in recent years, the 
U.S. share of world export 
markets has amounted to 80 
percent in soybeans, almost 
70 percent of coarse grains 
and almost 45 percent of 
wheat. And, these figures 
ju st barely scratch the 
surface of US ex p o rt 
commodities. The farmer, in 
his role, has trem endous 
impact on other areas such 
as fuel, fertilizer, farm 
equipment, etc. The volume 
of U.S. agricultural trade 
has doubled, and its value 
quadrupled in ju s t the last 
decade. How many other 
businesses can make that 
statem ent?

Wooley
International, Inc. 

W. Hwy 84 
272-5514

/

\ s

Arm or Chuck Roast ^ l 29ib.

Call Us For Your Meat Orders!
We Do Custom Butchering—
Call Today For An Appointment.

We Appreciate Your

Business Over The Year.
Closed On Saturday

Winkler Meat Co!
101 Main 2 7 2 4 7 0 3

'  1  0
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Y o u r c o m m u n ity  n e w s p a p e r to u ch e s  the lives of e ve ryo n e . O u r  children  are ta u g h tto  
use their n e w s p a p e r in the c la s s ro o m  to follow  cu rre n t e ve nts. O u r teenagers are  
inform ed of c o m m u n ity  activities su ch  as sp o rts, entertainm ent and w h e re  their dollar 
stretches the m o st th ro u g h  local advertising.

Y o u n g  and adult c o u p le s  c a sh  in on advertised ba rg a in s, d is c o u n t c o u p o n s , food  
n e w s  and c o n s u m e r a c c o u n ts  and save  m o n e y  on their fam ily budge ts.

S e n io r c itizens on a fixed in c o m e  treasure the e ve ryd a y  practical a dvice  they obtain  
from  their n e w sp a p e r. T h e y  c a n n o t get a ro u n d  as easily as they used to, so  advertised  
s a v in g s  and valuable  c o u p o n s  are ve ry  im portant to them . Specia l interest features, 
cu rre n t trends and e vents keep them  thinking y o u n g .

s & Bailey County 
Journals

Bailey County Journal, Muleshoe, Texas, Sunday,

Preventative Care Is Effective Medical Weapon
^  AUSTIN, Texas, Decern- checkups also can discover Lucas related the story a low-grade fever. further treatment, the diAUSTIN, Texas, Decem

ber 30, 1981 -- An Austin
physician who helps ad
minister the Texas Medic
aid Program believes that 
something can be done to 
slow the increase in the 
cost of health e  re.

Fred Lucas, M.D., says 
that preventive care can be 
one of the most effective 
weapons in the battle a- 
gainst soaring medical ex
penditures.

Lucas is medical director 
of National Heritage Insur
ance Co. of Austin. Na
tional Heritage, a subsi
diary of Electronic Data 
Systems Corp. of Dallas, 
underwrites and adminis
ters the Texas Medicaid 
Program. Lucas has ap
peared on several Texas 
radio and television shows 
to discuss preventive care. 
He also writes “ Healthy 
Advice,” a weekly news
paper column which offers 
hints for good hea'th.

“ One important method 
used to promote preventive 
health care is the Early 
Periodic Screening, Diag
nosis and Treatment prog
ram, which is state admin
istered, using funds alloc
ated for Medicaid,” Lucas 
said.

Through the Texas De
partment of Human Re
sources, the agency re
sponsible for the s*ate 
Medicaid program, all 

| Texas families eligible for 
Aid to Families with De
pendent Children are noti
fied in person or by letter 
of the date and location of 
special health-screening 
clinics.

At those clinics, coun
seling and instruction are 
given to either the child or 

* a responsible adult, de
pending upon the child’s 
age.

“ The instruction is a 
preventive measure which 
is designed to help the 
family develop self-care 
habits. At the same time, 
doctors and other health 

providers doing the

checkups also can discover 
previously hidden medical 
problems,” Lucas explain
ed,

Lucas reported that out 
of 250,000 Texas children 
eligible to participate in 
the EPSDT program, ap
proximately 60,000 were 
screened at clinics in 1980. 
One-third, or some 20,000 
children, were referred for 
further treatment. All of 
those over the age of three 
were referred to dentists 
for treatment.

story
of how the program helped 
a Dallas mother discover a 
serious proolem in her in
fant daughter.

“ The mother, who was 
head of a single-parent 
household, realized that 
her child had a serious 
problem when the baby 
continually experienced 
difficulty sleeping. Tne 
child's weight dropped and 
breathing bercame diffi
cult. Then, she became 
disoriented and developed

a low-grade fever.
“ After a referral from a 

state case worker, the mo
ther took the baby to a 
participating physician. At 
that time, the doctor diag
nosed that the child had an 
acute case of bronchiolitis 
and otifis in her right ear. 
Afler the infant received

further treatment, 
sease was cured.

“ Both the mother and 
her daughter were fortun
ate,” Lucas explained. 
“ While otitis is a fairly 
common ear ailment, par
ticularly in children, it 
could have developed into 
a complicated condition

that might have resulted in 
permanent deafness.

“ Bronchiolitis, when it 
strikes a very young child, 
can easily lead to pneu
monia. The baby had no 
way of telling her mother 
just how bad she felt or 
where she was hurting. 
Only a doctor could deter

mine the problem.”
Lucas pointed out that 

the story is only one ex
ample of what has been 
accomplished in the EPS- 
SDT program.

Early diagnosis and

establi
care practice ./> 
childhood. A ccord ing< ^^ 
Lucas, that may lessen ihe 
demand on health care 
resources in later years.

Irrigation Conference 
Scheduled January 12

A M A R1LLO-—Growers, 
engineers and irrigation 
specialists will put heads 
together here January 12 
during the annual High 
Plains Irrigation Confer
ence for more efficient, 
cost-saving ways to irrigate 
crops.

The daylong conference 
at the Texas A&M Uni
versity Agricultural Re
search and Extension Cen
ter, 6500 Amarillo Blvd. 
West, will begin at 9:40 
a.m. and conclude at 3:30 
p.m.

Fuel costs for operating 
irrigation systems will be 
one of the major topics at 
this year’s conference, said 
Leon New, agricultural en
gineer and irrigation spec
ialist with the Texas Agri
cultural Extension Service.

Revised electic rates for 
irrigation will go into ef
fect, probably in the 1983 
season, New said. Discus
sing these changing rates 
and their effect upon High 
Plains farmers will be 
James Hull of the Deaf 
Smith Electric Cooperative.

An economic comparison 
of costs for the various 
fuels available for irrigat
ing will be provided by Dr. 
Ray Sammons, Extension 
agricultural economist 
farm management.

Reducing pumping costs 
by repairing and maintain-

report on several years of 
testing by the Extension 
Service and changes in 
efficiency after repairs are 
made. Some innovative 
approaches to pump repair 
will be presented by Don 
McElroy of Irrigation 
Pump and Power Co., 
Muleshoe.

The use of furrow diking 
in conjunction with irriga
tion will be explained by 
Dr. Reggie Jones, research 
soil scientist at the USDA 
Conservation and Utiliza
tion Laboratory at Bush- 
land.

A popular feature of the 
irrigation conference each 
year, a growers’ panel, will 
conclude the program. The 
panelists who will share 
their experiences will be 
Roman Friemel of Carson 
County, Layton Sawyer of 
Sherman County, Charles 
Schlabs of Deaf Smith 
County and Jack Thomp
son of Hartley County.

The conference is spon
sored by the Texas Agri
cultural Extension Service 
with support of the Pan
handle Economic Program.

October 
Texas Crude 
Production

care
ing pumping plants will be 
another key topic. New will

-

Ask
a neighbor 

about
Pioneer» O 1 Q /§
brand J l O ^ t

then come see us!
•  S up erio r s tan d ab ility  and  dro u th  to le ra n ce
•  E xce llen t d isease resis tan ce  and p lan t health
•  O u ts ta n d in g  gra in  q u a lity  and e xc e llen t 

yie ld  po ten tia l

We re convinced this variety can give you a perfor
mance advantage in this area And we can show you
field data to back us up 

First chance you get, come on by and let s talk 
about your seed needs for the coming year Together 
well select the right combination of Pioneer, brand 
seeds to give you the advantage you need

Gene Paul Jarman
965-2340

Franks Bros. Seed
925-6626

PIONEER.

AUSTIN, Tex., Dec. 29 
-Railroad Commission 
Chairman Jim Nugent an
nounced that Texas crude 
oil production totaled 74,- 
948,780 barrels in October.

The figure compares 
with reported September 
1981 production totaling 
72,985,325 barrels and Oc
tober 1980 production of 
78.008,503 barrels.

Texas oil production av
eraged 2,417,703 barrels 
daily in October 1981, 
down from 2,432,844 bar
rels daily in September 
1981 and down from 2,- 
516,403 barrels daily in 
October 1980.

The October 1981 allow
able totaled 100,012,950 
barrels.

The preliminary October 
summary indicated Texas 
oil production was 25.06 
percent under the allow
able for the month.

r>

•P io n e e r  i x f h r . n d  n a m e  N u m b e rs  
P .one e r H i B re d  in te rn a t io n a l In f

BRAND
S E E D S

id e n t ity  va rie tie s  H e q u te m d  tra d e m a rk  o l

REASON #3: H&R Block's 
fair prices.

At HSR Block, our prices are 
based solely on the complexity 
ot your return So you can ex
pect to pay less tor the 1040A 
Short Form than tor the more 
complicated 1040 Long Form 

What do you get when we pre
pare your taxes9 A complete in
terview  by a person specially 
trained in the new tax laws And a 
return that's double-checked for 
accuracy

Flow much will your tee be9 
Call or visit a nearby HSR Block 
ottice and we ll be happy to give 
you an estimate One thing is 
certain. HSR Block give* good 
value That's why millions of our 
customers come back year alter 
year.

H&R BLOCK
T H t INCOME TAX PEOPLE

17 reasons. One smart decision
221 W. 2nd 
272-3.332

Wkdys 9-6 Sat. 9-5

EXTRA SPECIAL. SPECIAL
Five Point

DOG FOOD
50 LB BAG 25 LB BAG

Cat Food CAT
FOOD

FARM AND RANCH SUPPLT 1 0  L B .  B a g

AUCTION
i l l  NORTH FIRST -  MULESHOE, TEXAS
4»M K  RAIN, S .V W  OH NIIINK

SUNDAY, JANUARY li ,  111!
AUCTION FIRST SUNDAY OF EVERY MONTH 300 P M

ItlHM AM J. IMI-VIIUX I. MMU— «P«II >'*«>

Furniture

Appliances 
T. V.s 

Pickups
L o ts  &  L o ts  M o r e  

f \n o u le 3  e d u c tio n  S e rv ic e
516 NORTH FIRST MULESHOE, TEXAS PHONE 272-4993

I. A A A V K \ O n I. IS M • X T ¥ H»A# JAIA KNff W I. K KIM NORTH FIRST, MUUMOC. TPXA9 P. 0 BOX IN. MIUSHOK, TEXAS tit WUT FOURTH, MW ESHOE, TKXAS 
IO N ) v t - m t  ( M l  m  i n t  ( M i  n u m

L IC E N S E  T .E -0 2 1  0 9 6 9

FOUNDATION
of every wav of life!
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Muleshoe 
School Menu

ft*1;.

MONDAY
BREAKFAST
Milk
Cereal
Fruit
LUNCH
Steaks and Gravy 
Creamed Potatoes 
Green Beans 
Hot Rolls 
Fruit 
Milk

TUESDAY
BREAKFAST
Milk
Honey Buns 
Juice 
LUNCH 
Taco Burger 
Lettuce and Tomato 
Pickles and Onions 
Tater Tots 
Fruit Cobbler 
Milk

WEDNESDAY 
BREAKFAST 
Milk 
Toast 
Jelly 
Fruit 
LUNCH 
Skillet Dinner 
Buttered Whole Potatoes 
Buttered Com 
Com Bread 
Cookies 
Milk

THURSDAY 
NO SCHOOL

FRIDAY 
NO SCHOOL

if-k it ir k i fk

\  Calendar ;
» Of Events jf
Tuesday-January 12- 

Basketball games here 
against Anton. J.V. Girls, 
J.V. Boys, V. Girls and V. 
Boys.
Thursday-January 14- 

Teacher Workday and 
Student Holiday 
Friday - January 15 • Stu
dent Holiday 

All games here against 
River Road. J. V. Girls 
5:00; J. V. Boys 5:00; V. 
Girls 6:30 and V. Boys 8:00 
Saturday • January 16 - 
Lubbock Monterey Speech 
Tournament

Band-Area All-State -  
Tryouts-Odessa 
Tuesday - January 19 - All 
games away against Olton 

J. V. Girls 5:00; J. V. 
Bbys 5:00; V. Girls 6:30; V. 
Boys 8:00

Free Enterprise/Career 
Day ___

H appy Birthday^

The Annual staff would 
like to wish the following 
people a happy Birthday: 

January 13 
Denna Harris

January 14
Loretta Kirven, Laurett 

Kirven, Derick Magby, Lo
renzo Kirven.

January 15
Marleea Cox and Denise 

Wilson.
January 17

Jamie LeFebre, Jerry 
Gleason and Jay Pearson. 

January 18
Karen Kelton and Kevin 

Grant.
January 19

Melonte Briscoe, Rene 
Garcia, Ronny Cox, Joe 
Bara and Raul Torres. 

January 20 
Sharia Hawkins

Career Day Plans Being Finalized
¥¥¥ *** *** 

Stacey Campbell Writes Letter From Norway
Stacey Campbell, a 

Muleshoe High School se
nior, is attending school in 
Oslo, Norway, during the 
1981-82 school year as a 
Rotary Exchange Student. 
Her Norwegian “ Parents” 
are Mr. and Mrs. Hans 
Amet. She has one “ sis
ter,” Tiril, and two “ bro
thers,” Hans Petter and 
Harald. Stacey is the dau
ghter of Mr. and Mrs. Tim 
Campbell of Muleshoe, she 
has one brother, Scott and 
a sister, Kristi.

Stacey wrote a letter to 
share some of her exper
iences with her fellow stu
dents and friends in Mule
shoe. The first part of the 
letter was published in The 
Mule's Tale on December 
13, and this is a continua
tion of Stacey’s letter.

Well, time passes fast. I 
have been in Norway near
ly four months now, and 
before long it will be time 
for me to leave this won
derful country. It seems 
like only yesterday that I 
was telling all my friends 
“ good-bye.”

My father, “ Far,” is a 
director in a large company 
which produces feed for 
livestock and fertilizer for 
crops. He works approxi
mately eight hours a day, 
five days a week. His job 
often takes him to other 
countries, such as Sweden 
and England. Far is very 
active in Rotary and vari
ous ski associations. He is 
in good shape for a 50-year 
old man, because he often 
goes running, biking and 
skiing. In addition, he is 
very knowledgeable on 
history and politics. He’s 
always making the family 
laugh with his jokes and 
funny faces.

My mother, “ Mor,” is 
also a lot of fun. She loves 
“ Far” to death. She is 
always pinching his cheek 
and kissing him. She is full 
of energy. She trains chil
dren for skiing, works in a 
voluntary Red Cross Asso
ciation, knits, weaves, and 
carries on regular motherly 
tasks.

My sister, Tiril, is the 
same age as I, and attends 
Valler School, which is also 
my school. Her interests 
are art, jazz ballet and 
skiing. She was an exchan
ge student in Ohio last 
year; so if I ever have any 
problems, I can usually go 
to her. She is very out
going and down-to-earth.

My oldest brother, Hans 
Petter, is twenty-seven and 
married to a sweet woman, 
Wenche. They will have a 
child this February, and 
the whole family has 
bought and knitted many 
little baby clothes already. 
Hans Petter works under 
Far in the feed company. 
He is a very athletic guy 
doing everything from 
windsurfing and skindiving 
to cross-country and slalom 
skiing. He also trains chil
dren for skiing. Hans Pet
ter is a lot like Far-outgo
ing and ftin to be around.

Harald, my other brother 
is twenty years old and in 
the military. (All Norweg
ian guys are required to

serve at least one year in 
the armed service.) He 
plans to attend an Amer
ican college next fall, so 
much of his time at home 
is spent filling out college 
applications and taking 
college-entry examina
tions. He’s applied to over 
twenty colleges. I don’t 
know Harald that well, be
cause he is very shy to 
speak English and he 
speaks Norwegian too fast 
for me to understand. He 
is a fantastic skiier; his 
shelves in his room contain 
many trophies to prove it.

I’m fitting in more and 
more as a family member. 
I help with the chores, join 
in on family talks, and 
participate in regular fam
ily activities. I even get 
chewed out once in a while 
for things things like for
getting a dentist appoint
ment or not opening my 
window at night. I do miss 
one thing, though, and that 
is being able to fight with 
my brother and sister. 
Here, things build up in
side of me and I have no 
one to blow up at!

So much for my family. 
Now I’ll discuss some of 
the interesting aspects of 
my school. I attend Valler 
Videregaende Skole, which 
is similar to both a college 
and a high school. Young 
people in Norway choose 
whether they want to at
tend this school or not, but 
they must go if they plan to 
attend college.

A school day is consisted 
of seven periods which are 
forty-five minutes long. 
We have a different sche
dule for each day of the 
week, sometimes having a 
subject for two periods in a 
row. We have ten-minute 
break between classes. 
When the tardy bells rings 
here, though, it means it’s 
time to go to class, so you 
actually have about a fif
teen minute break. Most 
kids have lots of free class

e s  in their weekly sche
dule; I have six.

Another interesting fac
tor is that the classroom 
belongs to the students 
instead of the teachers. 
The students can decorate 
their room however they 
wish. Instead of the stu
dents switching classes, 
the teachers do. We go to 
different rooms when wet
have our elective subjects, 
though. Each grade has 
four required subjects, 
then a student may choose 
from three to six others. A 
students must have at least 
thirty periods a week.

Students here belong to 
the same class for each of 
their three years at the 
school. In addition, a stu
dent must follow a certain 
line of study, which they 
choose after their first 
year. These lines include 
social studies, languages, 
and math/science studies.
1 follow the social studies 
line in order to obtain my 
world history credit.

Norwegian schools have 
no organizations such as 
FFA, FTA, FCA, FHA, 
etc. The only extra-curri
cular activities in our sc
hool are sports, but they 
are very insignificant in

■ comparison to American 
schools. Most of the sport 
competing in done outside 
of school.. Norwegian sc
hools also stick more to the 
basic subjects. We have a 
very limited choice of elec
tives.

One thing that the Mule
shoe kids would like about 
the Norwegian schools is 
the lax rules. We have no 
dress codes and no grade 
penalties for unexcused ab
sences or tardies. In add
ition, students can eat, 
drink and chew gum in 
class. There are no rules 
controlling romantic be
havior, either. The class
room atmosphere is very 
relaxed, with equal respect 
between both the teachers 
and the students. We often 
have open discussions on 
controversial subjects. Ot
her fun activities are sing
ing in class and going on 
field trips. Some of the 
field trips I’ve taken have 
been to the American and 
English schools here, and 
also to a shipowner organ
ization's meeting. The 
freedom and activities I’ve 
mentioned reminds one of 
a college atmosphere. It is 
probably this way since 
this school is not compul
sory, and the student body 
is made up of people who 
want a higher education.

An . additional factor re
minding one of college is 
the purchasing of text
books by the students. 
They don’t have the privi
lege of borrowing them 
from the school. Money is 
saved by buying used 
books, though. At the first 
of the year, everyone went 
to the shopping center and 
spread their used books on 
the sidewalks. Here, they 
bargained with other stu
dents who were looking for 
some cheap materials.

The grade system is also 
different. Instead of a 
percentage score, we re
ceive numbers from one to 
six, with six being the 
best. A two average is 
required to pass.

We have no cafeteria 
here. We have a lunch
room with a small snack 
bar which sells orange 
juice, yoghurt, and sweet 
rolls. Everyone brings their 
lunch, which consists of 
two or three slices of bread 
with cheese, sausage or a 
spread. Norwegians never 
eat closed sandwiches with 
a slice of bread on top of 
the spread. The lunchroom 
is only used in the winter, 
in warm weather the stu
dents eat out on the lawn.

The major goal of the 
students is not to make 
good grades, but to pre
pare themselves for a ma
jor test at the end of the 
year. This test determines 
whether they will pass or 
graduate. Of course they 
need a reasonable grade 
average, too. But just ima
gine the pressure on these 
students when they take 
the tests!

The last thing I will 
discuss about my new sc
hool is the “ Russ" year. 
When a student has reach
ed the last year of school, 
he is considered a “ Russ” . 
Throughout the year, kids

get together and have 
meetings and parties. 
Some groups even join 
together and buy an old 
van and fix it up with 
paint, curtains, carpet, 
stereo, etc. They finance it 
with advertisements paint
ed on the outside. This and 
many other things are done 
to prepare for a big event 
of the year, which is the 
“ russetid.” This two-week 
period, right after the year 
examination, is spent do
ing nothing but celebra
ting. Kids from all over 
the country get together to 
travel and party. They 
have parades and special 
outfits. One special part of 
these outfits is a hat with a 
long cord. For each sunrise 
one sees (after staying up 
all night), a knot is tied in 
the cord. This is a major 
competition, and some kids 
stay up as much as four 
nights in a row. That’s a 
little easier in Norway, 
though, when one consid
ers that a summer night 
lasts from one to five 
hours.

Burton Named
Correspondent

Mary Burton, 17, has 
been named CO-ED Cor
respondent for the 1981-82 
school year, according to 
an announcement by Kathy 
Gogick, Editorial Director 
of CO-ED/Forecast Maga
zines. CO-ED, published 
nationally by Scholastic 
Inc., for home economics 
students, contains features 
on personal development, 
careers and consumer a- 
wareness as well as the 
latest trends in fashion, 
food, beauty, and home 
furnishings.

Mary Burton, daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Earl 
Burton, is a senior at 
Muleshoe High School.

She was elected Corres
pondent by HECE class 
members.

Selected for her qualities 
of leadership and enthus
iasm for home economics, 
Mary will serve as junior 
advisor to CO-ED editors. 
'Like the other CO-ED Cor
respondents throughout 
the United States and 
Canada, she will keep the 
editors informed of acti
vities at her school.

The upcoming week will 
be a busy one for students 
and teachers alike. This 
week will end the semes
ter, and Tuesday and 
Wednesday, students will 
be taking semester tests. 
Each day classes will last 
two hours. Periods 1,3, and 
5 tests will be taken Tues
day. Tests in periods 2,4, 
and 6 will be taken Wed
nesday.

Muleshoe High School 
faculty members will have 
a work day Thursday, Jan
uary 14 and a holiday 
Friday the 15th. Students 
will be out of school on 
Thursday and Friday.

School was boring for me 
at first, because I couldn’t 
understand a word in my 
classes. I spent day after 
day studying Norwegian 
and writing letters. Now 
I'm participating more, 
though so it’s a bit more 
interesting. After Christ
mas, I will try to do all my 
assignments, so 1 can pos
sibly get some high school 

;or college credits. It’s go
ing to be a challenge; I 
hope I can do it.

This wraps it up on my 
new family and school. 
Maybe later I can write on 
some 6f my crazy exper
iences I’ve had, trying to 
adjust to a new culture. 
But as for now, I hope each 
of you are doing well and 
my thoughts and prayers 
are with each of you.

Muletrain On 
Sale Wednesday

The 1982 Muletrain will 
go on sale Wednesday, 
January 20. The price is 
$15.00 and a personalized 
annual (including your 
name and a plastic cover) 
will be an additional $2.00. 
Members of the annual 
staff are working hard to 
produce a yearbook that 
will reflect the 1981-82 
school year at MHS and 
will serve as a memory to 
students in years to come.

ATTENTION: A limited 
number of 1981 annuals 
are available if anyone 
failed to order one last year 
and would like to have an 
annual. These will be sold 
on a first come-first served 
basis. They will also sell 
for $15.00.

The co-editors for the 
1982 Muletrain are Susie 
Pierce and Curtis Wheeler. 
Members of the staff are 
John David Agee, Tamara 
Gilliland, Trinidad Lopez, 
Lavon Rhodes, Dana 
Splawn, Crisial Taylor, and 
Jan Whitt, who is also the 
Mule's Tale editor. Mrs. 
Lucy Faye Smith is the 
yearbook and newspaper 
sponsor.

FHA Plans 
Activities

First Semester 
Ends Wednesday

Future Homemakers of 
Muleshoe High School are 
making plans for the re
mainder of the year. A 
meeting was held January 
7, at 3:30 p.m. in the 
Homemaking Department.

President Donna Horn 
presided at ther business 
meeting, at which time, 
the finances, as well as 
immediate and future pro
jects and programs were 
discussed.

Donna also talked to the 
group about the Area I 
FHA meeting to be held in 
Amarillo in February.

Plans are being made to 
operate the basketball con
cession stand Monday, 
January 11.

Members are individu
ally working on personal 
growth goals that they 
have set up.

Tuesday, January 19, is 
to be a very special day for 
the students and faculty of 
MHS. That day has been 
declared Free Enterprise/- 
Career Day which is being 
arranged by the Civics and 
Distributive Education De
partments.

All senior students will 
spend the morning in the 
high school auditorium in a 
free enterprise workshop. 
The workshop includes 
outstanding speakers Dan 
Law, president of Fields 
and Company of Amarillo 
and Lubbock; Dr. C. L. 
Kay, Executive Director of 
the Center for Business 
and Economic Education at 
Lubbock Christian College 
in Lubbock; and Dick Laird 
Executive Director of Stu
dents in Free Enterprise 
and political science in
structor at LCC. Mr. Laird 
will be accompanied by a 
group of his college stu
dents, who will make a 
very special presentation.

The career portion of 
this day involves the rest of 
the student body all day

with the seniors joining 
them in the afternoon.

Twenty guest speakers, 
each representing a dif
ferent career area, will be 
making presentations in 
classrooms to those stu
dents who showed a parti
cular interest in that field 
in a survey taken in the 
fall.

Among the career areas 
represented are fashion 
merchandising, lawyer, the 
military, secretarial stud
ies, carpenter and mach
inist, barber/beautician, 
reporter, nurse, social 
worker, artist, architect, 
photographer, teacher, ac
countant, interior designer, 
farmer, dental hygienist, 
veterinarian, and banker. 
Guest speakers are from 
local businesses as well as 
from Lubbock, Clovis, and 
Hereford.

Everyone is getting ex
cited about the Free En
terprise/Career Day, and 
any parent or interested 
person is encouraged to 
join us on Tuesday, Jan
uary 19.

FFA Students Show 
In Stock Show

The FFA members are 
hard at work this week 
preparing for the Bailey 
County Stock Show Jan
uary 14-15. Many MHS 
students will be showing 
animals at this show as 
well as in El Paso, San 
Antonio, and Houston. All 
students must be com
mended for the hard work 
they do preparing their 
animals for these shows.

Students showing bar- 
rows in the Bailey County 
Show are: Micheal Barrett, 
R. G. Bennett, Cheyenne 
Bickel, Scott Branscum, 
Joey Bruton, Rudy Cisner
os, Lynn Copley, Kim Far
mer, Lance Free, Lee Free, 
Jerry Gleason, Todd Holt, 
Chris Hopkins, John Ho

uston, Craig Hunt, Eddie 
Johnson, Todd Jones, Jeff 
Kline, Pat LeFebre, Lynn 
Moore, Earl Parish, Kay 
Lynn Prather, Delia Shaw, 
Ray Vinson, Latrice Bar
rett, Robin Moore and Mi
chelle Stevenson.
Those showing lambs are 

Starla Black, Tamara Gil
liland, Kellie Overman, 
Beth Harmon, Lisa Black, 
Nichole Overman, Dondee 
Stewart and Michael Ang- 
eley.

Casey Stewart is the only 
FFA student showing 
steers.

The FFA appreciates all 
the support from local bus
iness people and parents. 
We want to wish everyone 
GOOD LUCK!!!!!

Student Council 
Attends Conventions

Knoxville expects l l  mil
lion for 1982 World's Fair.

Naturally
Teen-agers act so silly 

right after you cease to be 
one of them.
-Telegraph, Dubuque, la.

Several members of the 
,1981-82 Muleshoe High 
School Council attended 
the S.C. District 5 conven
tion Wednesday, January 
6, at the South Plains Col
lege in Levelland.

The first general session 
was called to order at 9:30 
by District 5 president, 
Ginger Nances from Plains 
High School. The invoca
tion was given by Mark 
McCanlies from Littlefield, 
followed by the pledge of 
allegiance led by Patsy 
Davis from Abernathy.

Jane B. Lybrand was the 
speaker who entertained 
the group by explaining 
her career. She spoke of 
body language and how 
people express their emo
tions by their actions. She 
persuaded all students to 
become strong individuals, 
to believe in themselves 
and to have enough confi
dence in themselves to 
make others believe in 
them also.

After lunch the group 
enjoyed the entertainment 
given by students from 
Abernathy High School.

Several songs were sung

by the Abernathy band.
A report on safety was 

given by Ginger Nance 
from Plains followed by 
Ken Bell’s presentation of 
the SMILE alcoholism pro
ject that was successful alt 
Denver City.

A political rally took 
place at 2:00 p.m. The 
1982-83 District officers 
were elected by voting del
egates from each district 
city.

Everyone seemed to re
ally enjoy the convention 
and appeared to meet o- 
ther council members with 
good project plans fo rvthe 
upcoming year. Polly Har
rison, Kristi Campbell, Jan 
Whitt, Tamara Bean, SheV 
ly Sain, Darin Bratcher, 
Susie Pierce, Francis Sal
dana, Janet Shain, Robert 
Nowlin, Jimmie Lee, Mar
gie Carmona, Monty Hy- 
singer, Rosa Alarcon and 
Zeke Contreras were the
S.C. members who attend
ed the District 5 convention 
with their sponsors, Mrs. 
Lola Pylant and Mr. Keith 
Tavlor.

Record corn 
vested in 1981

bar-



A n#w kind o f  t i ro  fo r  y o a r  round driving

W herever you drive, w hatever the season — n o  m atter 
what the co n d it io n s  -  the new C ordovan  Prem ier IV 
ALL SEASONS rad ia l is the pertect answ er to  yo u r 
d riv ing  needs

No m atter w here you  live, w eather can surprise  you — 
s lippe ry  dow n p o urs  o f ram  o r.m u dd y areas can sudden ly  
tu rn  d ry  roads in to  very dangerous d riv in g  co n d itio n sS to ck  N o  45C13, P 1 7 5 - I0 R 1 3 

R E G  50 18 S A L E .....................
The C o rdovan  P rem ier IV A LL SEASONS Radial g ives 
you freedom ' No need to  w o rry  about unexpected weather 
changes o r road c o n d it io n s  Go where you want to  g o  — 
at any tim e w ith  com p le te  con fid en ce  in  tire  perform ance

S to ck  N o  45C38, P 1 I5 7 5 R 1 4  
R e g  54.10 S A L E .....................

S to ck  N o  45C39, P19S -75R14  
R E G  57.18 S A L E .................. S to ck  N o  4SC34, P 2 0 5 -7 5 R 15 

R E G  62 41 ■ S A L E ....................

S to c k  N o  45C47, P205-75R 14  
R E G  60.13 S A L E . , .............. S to ck  N o . 45C45, P105-75R 15  

R E G . 66.45 S A L E ....................

S to ck  N o  45C40, P 215-75R 14  
R E G  44.15 S A L E ..................

S tock N o  4 5 c 4 f, P 225 75R1S  
R E G  68.55 S A L E .................

S to c k  N o . 4 6 C 4 4 . P 23S  
75R14
R E G  66 00 S A L E  . * • • • •

S to ck  N o  45C 64, P235-7SR1S  
R E G . 73.34 S A L E ..................

A l  l HEATHER COMPUTER 
DESIGNED TREAD

^ 0  A q u in  running . (om putrr-dniRTw d 
irrad channels w a in  away (o provide 
m rrl lrn r  gripp ing  a n io n  for any tvpr 
of ; » d  condition — w n  or dry Nrw 
trrad  com pounding  rem ains flexible 
in cold weathei for extra traction on 
ice or snow

Provides a more < om fortab lr ride than 
steel Aram id belts increase your 
protection from cuts, punctures and 
othei road harards
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POLYESTER RADIAL PLIES
Polyester cord radial plies run from 
head to bead rhese strong body plies 
absorb bum ps and road shock Radial 
construction keeps the tread flat on 
ihe m ad for gTeai contro l, even on 
curves

SPECIAL SIDEWALL 
REINFORCEMENTS
A spec lal high m odulus apex strip  is 
positioned above the m e  bead This 
siabilues ihe sidewall for more posi
tive steering action and recovery on 
sh aip  turns

RADIAL CONSTRICTION
R a d ia l  c o n s t r u c t io n  m in im if f s  
friction and neat! distention foi long 
tread lilr You brnefn  w u h  beuer gas 
economs im proved iraciion and 
handling  and s u |r n o r  contro l on 
curves

NEt'TRAl. CONTOUR 
TIRE SHAPE

Sirpss free neutral enm our h a t 
H  V rfi'f! rrlif .Mirrnai siiess

I"nnis ,n helt ntges kngineered for 
unities! sirerigifi and iirrlormance

No. 23C49 ■ P2257S R1S 
REG. 87.75

No. 23C47 • P2057SR14 
REG. 76.03 SPECIAL SALE.

No. 23C84 ■ P2357RI5 
REG. 91.14 
SALE...........................

No. 23C4S P20575RIS 
REG. 82.93

SALE..............................

SOVEREIGN

Senator Sill Sarpalius

Reports

WK HAVE TO MEAN BUSINESS
AUSTIN -  In the past 

ten years, the population of 
Texas has increased about 
27 percent. That’s a lot. 
In the same period of 
time, the crime rate in 
Texas has increased about 
90 percent. That’s too 
much. We must stop this 
increase.

Last week we talked about 
how we need more disci
pline in our criminal justice 
system to show young peo
ple and older criminals we 
mean business. Here are a 
few examples of what we 

^should do.
-L  For one thing, we must 

f, allow our schoolteachers 
, and administrators to ad

minister quick and fair pun
ishment. “Spare the rod 
and spoil the child” is as 
true today as it was in 
Biblical times.

Of course, not all children 
will respond to this treat
ment. Some will end up in 
the custody of the Texas 
Youth Council, the state 
agency in charge of juvenile 
delinquents. Here again, 
TYC needs more power to 
discipline these youngsters. 
They need quick, certain, 
fair and humane punish
ment for their wrongdoings.

We heard testimony at our 
meeting of the Committee 
on the Criminal Justice 
System of Texas from a 
well-known criminal defense 
lawyer. He said he was fed 
up with seeing young men 
come into his office after 
committing a crime such as 
burglary or car theft, only 
to see them get probation.

He said these young 
people commit crimes 
against people’s property, 
and then know they will get 
probation two or three 
times before they go to jail.

“This is wrong. What we

need to do is put them in 
jail -• maybe not for forty 
years, but for 60 or 90 
days. We need to create a 
situation where they know 
they will be punished, even 
if the punishment is not too 
severe,” he said.

Remember, this call for 
punishment came from a 
man who makes his living 
keeping people out of jail.

We think the lawyer really 
was saying two things. 
First, there is no certainty 
o f punishment today. 
Second, it would be more 
effective to make sure every 
criminal is punished, lightly 
perhaps, than to gamble 
with the system we have 
now.

The system we have now is 
a gamble. Stealing a car can 
get a criminal 10 years in 
prison and a $ 5 ,000  fine, 
but it probably won’t. 
More likely, the accused will 
be arrested and released. 
From arrest to the end of 
the appeal process will take 
about four years. Then the 
criminal might go to jail, or 
he might get probation.

Anyone who has ever had 
a child or a puppy knows 
four years is not the way. 
We must send a dear signal 
to children, juveniles and 
adults -- if you break the 
rules, you will be punished. 
We don’t need to spend 
$10,000 a year to house a 
first offender for 10 years 
in prison, but we need to 
bust thenr fast and sure. We 
need to show them we mean 
business.

We know you mean busi
ness about crime -  we all 
do. But we want to hear 
from you about how to 
stop it. Write Senator Bill 
Sarpalhis. P.O. Box 12068, 
Austin, Texas 78711.

Texas Gets Fair Share 
Of Tax Dollars

COLLEGE STATION — A 
Texas A&M University politi
cal scientist says the state gets 
its share of return on the tax 
d o lla rs  T ex an s se n d  to 
Washington.

"Texas is among the top 
states to receive revenue from 
the government,” said Dr. 
Harvey Tucker, “and while we 
don’t reap good returns from 
some federal programs, we 
fare well in a good many others 
that more than make up the 
difference.”

Recent reports have indi
cated Texans only get back a 
dollar for every $1.40 they pay 
into federal government pro
grams falling under grants-in- 
aid such as Medicaid, highway 
construction, general revenue 
sharing, welfare maintenance 
assistance, employment train
ing and assistance, and waste- 
water treatment.

Tucker pointed out that the 
amount of money Texas re
ceives from grants-in-aid pro
grams is but one source of 
revenue, representing a direct 
transaction from the federal 
government to the state. Other 
forms include payments to 
state and local governments for 
military property holdings and 
research and development 
grants made directly to indi
viduals, he said pointing out 
that by law corporations are 
considered individuals.

Ronald Reagan, P resi
dent. at conference on 
aging:
!‘We will not betray 

those entitled to Social 
Security...And we will put 
Social Security on a sound 
financial basis.”

‘‘HELLO, WORLD” —This brand new filly foal seems to 
be wondering just what that strange thing is that flashes in 
her face. Just one of the many things that are new and 
strange to all new-borns, whether they are human or 
animal.

THE FLORIDA BOYS-This gospel quartet will be in 
concert at the Ballev County CM cCenter on January 23 *i
7:30 p.m. v

Russian production falls Americans spend less in
short of goals. October.
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Three Way
n NewsBy

Mrs. H.W. Garvin

Mrs. Minnie Dupler sp
ent the past week at An
drew visiting her son, the 
Leon Duplers.

*****

Mrs. Bulah Toombs vi
sited her daughter, the 
Bob Vinsons in Morton 
Thursday.

*****
Mrs. Bobby Kindle and 

girls spent the weekend in 
Roswell visiting her mother 
Mrs. J.T. Lemons.

*****
Mrs. H.W. Garvin spent 

the weekend in Clovis with 
her daughter, the Kenneth

Fox family.
*****

Mrs. Jack Furgeson was 
in Lubbock Tuesday shop
ping.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Wh

eeler spent Christmas in 
Commanche with his par
ents, the Johnnie Wheel
ers.

*****
Mrs. Bulah Toombs and

Mrs. H.W. 
dinner guest in
Longs home Friday.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Butch Tu

cker returned home Sun
day from Kansas City 
where they were on bus
iness.

*****
Mrs. H.C. Toombs was 

in Lubbock Wednesday on 
business.

* * * * *

AT

A&M
FARM & RANCH SUPPLY

1601 S. Ave. D - Portoles 
2600 E. Mabry Drive - Clovis
100 W. American Blvd. - Muleshoe

FOR THE 
CANDIDATES 

OF YOUR CHOKE!

Rates for listing in the Journal’s Political Column is: 
$35 for all offices except those for City Council and 
School Board post which is $15. This fee includes a front 
page announcement article and a one column photo
graph at the time the announcement is made, in 
addition to the listing in the Political column from the 
date of announcement until the final e'ection.

Charges for announce ments are cash in advance, and 
this same policy to applies to all political advertising 
carried in the columns of this newspaper.

Names for each office will be listed in the Political 
Column in the order they are received at the newspaper 
office.

The Journal has been authorized to announce the 
following candidates for public office:

★  County Clerk ★  

Barbara McCamish

★  District Clerk ★  

Nelda Merriott

★  County Treasurer ★  

Dorothy Turner

★  Tax Assessor ★  

Kathleen Hayes

WHEN THE 
NEWS BREAKS, 

WE PUT IT 
TOGETHER.

Y our home town newspaper is perfect for the 
local news you want to know. But for state, 

national and world news, and the best Cowboy 
coverage in Texas, you need The Dallas Morning News 
delivered to  you. Contact your Dallas Morning 
News distributor or fill out this coupon today.

Mail to: The Dallas Morning News 
Circulation Department,
Communications Center 
Dallas Texas, 75265

Please s tart my subscription to  The Dallas Morning News at 
once. I understand that the price is $6.25 monthly by carrier, o r 
$9.75 per m onth by mail inside Texas, $10.75 outside Texas (Call 
us at 1/800/442-7044 to  make sure we have carrier service in 
your tow n.)

Name

Address.

C ity/State/Zip. 

Home Phone _ . Work Phone

01)f 0alla* Ronttafl JW*
The Voice of Texas.
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The
Sandhills 

Philosopher

Editor's note: The Sand
hill Philosopher on his 
Johnson’s grass farm on 
Sandy Creek this week 
discusses the effect of tele
vision on kids’ reading, or 
maybe it’s the other way 
around.
Dear editor:

At the suggestion from a 
school teacher who claims 
too much TV watching ma
kes poor readers out of 
kids, SO families shut their 
sets off for a month to see 
what would happen. If I 
were connected with a sc
hool system that’s failing 
to teach kids to read, I’d 
blame it on television or 
anything else I could get 
my hands on.

The SO families survived 
all right but have now gone 
back to watching TV. Some 
of the families read more 
than usual during the ex
periment but it wasn’t re
ported what they read. 
And as for reading for 
reading’s sake, unless 
you’re a book seller, what 
d’fference does it make 
whether you’re reading a 
murder mystery or seeing 
one on TV? Time passes 
about the same and it takes 
as much electricity for a 
reading lamp as it does for 
a TV set.

Every once in a while, 
especially during commer
cials if they were repeats, I 
have pondered the effect of 
TV on kids’ reading. In

some cases, TV helps. A 
kid has to learn to read to 
find out from the news
paper’s TV schedule 
what’s coming up. Some 
kids can remember what’s 
on tonight, but they pro
bably know how to read 
already.

Arguing that more read
ing would be done if there 
were no television is like 
arguing the world would be 
safer if there were no 
nuclear bombs. It’s true 
but pointless, as television 
and nuclear bombs are 
here to stay. At least till 
some nut starts firing the 
latter, in which case very 
few TV sets will be work
ing.

Back to the subject. 
Television does interfere 
with some activities. For 
example, it’s true kids 
can’t read and crack wal
nuts at the same time, but 
on the other hand they 
can’t watch TV and listen 
to records turned up loud 
at the same time. This is 
equalized by the fact they 
can eat potato chips and 
drink soda water while 
doing either or both.

It’s my guess you can 
teach a kid to read but you 
can’t force him to keep on, 
and there are kids you 
can’t stop from reading, 
even way past bedtime. 
This was going on long 
before television.

Come to think of it, tele
vision and nuclear bombs 
probably were invented by 
people who read alot. On 
the other hand, cars and 
light bulbs were invented 
by people who read scarce
ly at all. Yours faithfully, 

J.A.

The Texas Consumer Association Education Fund's Report from Austin

a neighbor 
about

Pioneer« w ^ „
brand LOCKETT 77
then come see us!

• Outstanding lint yields and excellent gin 
turnout

• Very good early season growth and seedling 
disease escape

• Very good fiber length and good fiber strength

We're convinced this variety can give you a perfor
mance advantage in this area. And we can show you 
field data to back us up.

First chance you get, come on by and let’s talk 
about your seed needs for the coming year. Together 
we'll select the right combination of Pioneer- brand 
seeds to give you the advantage you need.
(A U S. protected variety Unauthorized propagation and 
unauthorized seed multiplication prohibited by law.)

Wiedebush & Co.
1620 W. Amer. Blvd. 

272-4281

PIONEER.
B R A N D

SEEDS

By Rebecca Lightsey, Legislative Director

CWIP. It may sound like a 
joke, but it's a highly-charged is
sue to folks concerned about 
higher utility costs.

Construction work in pro-, 
gress, or CWIP, refers to an ar
cane aspect of electric utility reg
ulation; it’s a way of fancy 
accounting to let utilities earn a 
profit on expensive power plants 
— like nuclear power plants — 
while they’re still under construc
tion.

Utility regulatory agencies al
low electric utilities to charge 
their customers enough to cover 
operating expenses and to get a 
reasonable return on investment. 
When a utility wants to build a 
new plant, it raises money by sell
ing more stocks or bonds, not by 
raising charges to customers — 
which is the way all other com
panies operate. When a plant is 
finished and is producing energy, 
then it becomes part of the in
vestment on which rates are set; 
customers are charged for it and 
the utility gets a profit on it.

Now the Federal Energy Reg
ulatory Commission, searching 
for new ways to help out electric 
companies, proposes to let utili
ties in “severe financial diffi
culty” charge customers for the 
cost of building new plants even

before they’re completed and 
power is generated — and to 
make a profit while they’re under 
construction. This practice is 
called CWIP.

The Commission itself only 
controls a small part of electric 
rates, but it sets the pace for state 
commissions, in Texas, our Pub
lic Utility Commission has al
ready been allowing CWIP, but 
there’s a serious question as to 
the legality of this. If the fed 
changes its CWIP rules, it’ll be 
setting a precedent for the states 
to follow with impunity.

The FERC says the change is 
necessary to improve investor 
confidence in utility companies 
— which has plummetted be
cause of utilities’ cost-overruns 
on nuclear power plants, utility 
mismanagement and the drop in 
electricity demand. By making 
customers pay for construction 
(and profits) that investors used 
to finance, the utilities will get 
the bail-out they need.

The utilities agree, the indus
try is unanimously behind the 
Commission’s CWIP proposal.

Others aren’t. It may help 
utilities, but it sure is going to 
hurt utility consumers, oppo
nents say. The government’s own 
study shows CWIP adds about

15% to a typical electric bill. 
Right here in our own home 
state, CWIP cost Flouston Light
ing and Power customers nearly 
175 million last year alone.

CWIP gives the utilities free 
rein to build, build, build without 
answering to the rigorous scru
tiny of investors. It even rewards 
utilities for mismanagement — 
the worse the past planning, the 
more likely they’re going to get 
relief under the Commission's 
plan, opponents say.

Essentially, consumers be
come the investors for utility ex
pansion, but we don’t get any re
turn on the “money” we invest, 
nor do we have any influence 
over how the companies use our 
money. And we can’t stop “in
vesting" if we don’t like what the 
utility company is doing.

What’s your opinion? Should 
the feds give utilities the OK to 
charge customers now for elec
tricity they won’t see for years? 
Let the Federal Energy Regula-

A&M president says 
Aggies aren’t taking 
‘soft’ courses

COLLEGE STATION — 
Texas A&M University Presi
dent Frank E. Vandiver has 
*aken exception to Commis
sioner of Higher Education 
Kenneth Ashworth’s recent 
comment that students are 
turning “soft” in their courses 
selections — at least on the 
basis of what most Aggies are 
studying.

Texas A&M enrolls more en
gineering students than any 
other college or university in 
the nation, Vandiver pointed 
out, and it also leads the coun
try in enrollment in agriculture 
and veterinary medicine.

“Well over two-thirds of our 
35,000 students are pursuing 
degrees in scientific or techni
cal fields, and these disciplines 
are hardly what I would de
scribe as soft or easy,” Vandi-

And Teeth
One way to save face is 

to keep the lower half 
shut.

3 , Siotjd otepfons. Ulish to announce that 3  ai» not 
asking (pn fa c t io n  to (k  ofj^a o(, Ihcctod  2. 

CoiwwissioncA.
3  am gnatejuC {a tk  pxweftgc cf sewing fk  papfc 

oj Twincl 2 t e e  many gea& and a^ cd a te  yam 
eoopcJiafton in t*e*g wag.

rjkinks (on goat f/tiendshlp and flogaftg during t e c  
twcnlg gcafte as goal Commissioner, it tas been ;«g p&asty 
to seiwc gou. &

92oyd Stephens
1-2S-1TP

Ellis Funeral Home
24  H our A m bulance Service

/V j . 2 7 2 - 4 5 7 4  M u le s h o e

I D i t w m
Appfane*

Sales & Service For
ID .

M AM AG
For 14 Years And Will Continue 

To Be!
/ ' T \C om e In Today & Let “Smiling’ 
\ S  J )  Gordon Make You A Deal!

. l
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ATTEND THE CHURCH 
OF YOUR CHOICE

1

FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
130 W. Ave. G 
Rev. Walter Bartholf 
Sunday School • 10 a.m.
Worship - 11 a.m.

LA TIN AMERICAN METHODIST MISSION 
Ave. D and Fifth Street 
R.Q. Chavez, Pastor

THE COMMUNITY CHURCH .
H.D. Hunter, Pastor 1 - 
Morton Highway

CALVARY BAPTIST CHURCH 
James Williams, Pastor 
1733 W. Ave. C

PROGRESS SECOND BAPTIST CHURCH 
Clifford Slay, Pastor 
1st and 3rd Sundays

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Rev. Bill Kent
507 W. Second, Muleshoe

ST. JOHN LUTHERAN 
Lariat, Texas
Herman J. Schelter, Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m.
Worship - 11 a.m.

PRIMITIVE BAPTIST CHURCH 
621 South First 
Elder Bernard Gowens 
MULESHOE CHURCH OF CHRIST 
David Cox, Minister 
Clovis Highway

JEHOVAH WITNESS 
Friona Highway 
Boyd Lowery, Minister

ST. MATTHEW BAPTIST CHURCH 
Corner of West Boston & West Birch 
Rev. M.S. Brown, Pastor

To a child a band-aid is the quickest cure, and 
will heal and protect any wound. This is a 
wonderful trust . . . how wonderful it would 
be if we would place the same trust in the Lord. 
"Y e that fear the Lord, trust in the Lord: he is
their help ttftil f / r c i V  i t A r r A f . ”  C O M f id e h c t  a n d * '

{  . . C
faith grows greater with practice. Attend
church regularly, study God’s word and . . .

trust 
forsaken

Tht (hwch is God s oprointed ogoncy in this world 
lor spreading the knowledge of His love for man ond 
of His demand for man fo respond lo that love by 
loving his neighbor Without this grounding in the 
leve of God, no government or society or way of l i f t  
will long persevere and the freedoms which we hold 
so dear w ill inevitably perish Therefore, even from  
a selfish point of view, one should support the Church 
for the soke of the welfare of himself ond his family 
leyond that, however, every person should uphold 
and participate in the Church because it tells the truth 
about man s life, death ond destiny; the truth which 
olone w ill set him  free to live  as o chilli of God

C o le m a n  A d v .

NEW CONVENANT CHURCH 
Plainview Highway 
Jimmy Low, Pastor 
Sunday: 10 a.m.
Wednesday: 7:30 p.m.

MULESHOE BAPTIST CHURCH 
8th and Ave. G 
Bob Dodd, Pastor

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
Rev. J.E. Meeks, Pastor

CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE
Ninth and Ave. C
Rev. Jimmie Williams, Pastor
MULESHOE ASSEMBLY OF GOD 
517 S. First 
Rev. James Golaz

EMMANUEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Iglesia Bautista Emmanuel 
107 E. Third 
Isaias Cardenas, Pastor

RICHLAND HILLS BAPTIST CHURCH 
17th and West Ave. D 
Brock Sanders, Pastor

SPANISH BAPTIST MISSION 
Rev. Aradio Gonzalez 
East Third and Ave. E

TRINITY BAPTIST CHURCH
314 Ave. B
Don Knight, Pastor

LONGVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH 
B.C. Stonecipher, Pastor 
Phone 946-3413

16th AND AVE D CHURCH OF CHRIST 
James Johnson, Pastor 
Sunday - 10:30 a.m.
Evening - 6 D.m.
Wednesday - 8 p.m.

PROGRESS BAPTIST CHURCH 
Progress, Texas 
Danny Jackson

NORTHSIDE CHURCH OF CHRIST 
117 E. Birch Street

SPANISH ASSEMBLY OF GOD 
East 6th and Ave. F 
REV. DAVID LARA

UNITED PENTECOSTAL GOSPEL LIGHTHOUSE 
207 E. Ave. G 
George Green, Pastor

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CATHOLIC CHURCH
Father Patrick Mahar
Northeast of City in Morrison Addition

Bratcher Motor 
Supply

l O ^ E j ^ A v e J ^ 2724288

Western Drug
114 Main

Dairt* 
Queen

272-3106

Margie hawking 
k Manager

272-3412

omton
evrolet

Muleshoe 
Publishing Co.

Muleshoe 2724536

James Roy Meat 
Market Co.

506 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-4361

First National 
Bank

“Home Owned”
202 S. 1st 272-4515

White’s Cashway 
Grocery

W here Friends Meet & Prices Talk

Baker Farm 
Supply Inc.

1532 W. Amer. Blvd. 2724613

Farmers Spraying American Valley 
n • inc.Service

Dent-Rempe 
Implement Co.

John Deere Dealer 2724297

Muleshoe 
Co-op Gins

Lambert Cleaners
Steam Carpet Cleaning 

Drapery Cleaning 
123 Main 2724626

A t te n d  die S e M c e e  

oj OjouA Choice



DEADLINE FOR CLASSIFIED
Lovely 3 bedroom, IV« ba
ths, brick home is CrestADS IS TUESDAYS AND  

FRIDAYS 11:00A M
'*  *
d CLASSIFIED RATES

y V
• 1st Insertion,

& Per Word-$. 15
Minimum Ckarge-$2.00

2nd Insertion,
Per W ordS. 13 
3rd Insertion.

Per W ordS. 10 
Minimum Charge--$1.80

M Vi Cheaper to run
• Classifieds 3 times

or more
fA R D  OF THANKS 

25 Words-$3.001 ' Over 25 Words
Charged at regular

Classified Rates
Classified Display-  

$1.55 per column inch\ • Double Rate for 
Blind Ads 

DEADLINE FOR
INSERTION 

11 a.m. Tues. for Thurs.
11 a.m. Fri. for Sun.
WE RESERVE THE

RIGHT TO CLASSIFY
REVISE OR REJECT

t ANY AD.
$iOT RESPONSIBLE

1 ■ FOR ANY ERROR

1 AFTER AD HAS RUN
ONCE.

PERSONALS
1

•  - STANLEY HOME
1 PRODUCTS

Janice Snell
965-2665

l-43t-tfc

V\

v
».V

HAVE YOU EVER 
Wanted to deal in a new 
product that has excel
lent potential, is in de
mand, no competition? 
“ Meadow Fresh is to 
milk what margarine is 
to butter.” For details, 
call Ray D. Fleming, at 
806/247-3707.

NURSERY WORKER 
NEEDED: Richland Hills 
Baptist Church. Day: 272- 
5229, Night: 272-357G. 
3-2S-tfc

Accepting applications for 
office clerk, proficiency on 
10 key a must. Ability to 
type. Salary open depend
ing on past experience and 
ability to advance. Holi
days paid, vacation, insur
ance. Apply in person at 
Parmer County Cable Com
pany, Hwy. 60, Bovina, 
Texas. Contact Jeanette 
Walling at [806] 225-4400. 
3-15t-tfc

RN needed in Muleshoe 
area to work with pro
gressive Home Health a- 
gency. Competive salary. 
Mileage expenses and 
fringe benefits. 894-9657 
call 8-5 Mon.-Fri. [Level- 
land]
3-47s-tfc

Holidays over? Bills to 
pay? Make good MS sell
ing Avon. For more infor
mation Call Nettie 272- 
3208 or Oneida 272-3346 
3-53t-8tc

r i y

WE BUY USED
FURNITURE AND 
v APPLIANCES 

CALL 272-3030 
HARVEY BASS 

APPUANCE 
l-18s-tfc

Custom farming, 8 row 
equipment. Reasonable 
rates. Call 272-5317 before 
8 a. m. or after 7 p. m. 
l-16s-tfc

CREDIT PROBLEM? 
Guaranteed, Receive a 
MasterCard or Visa with 
no credit check, even if you 
have bad credit or no 
credit, for free brochure, 
send self-addressed, stam
ped envelope to House of 
Credit, P. 0. Box 280570, 
Dallas, Texas 75228. 
l-2S-4tsc
Own you own Jean and 
Sportswear Shop. Offering 
all the nationally known 
brands such as Jordache, 
Chic, Lee, Levi, Vander
bilt, Calvin Klein, Wrang
ler and over 100 other 
brands. $12,500.00 inclu
des beginning inventory, 
airfare for 1 to the Fashion 
Center, training, fixtures 
and grand opening promo
tions* Call Mr. Loughlin at 
Mademoiselle Fashions 
[612] 835-1304. 
l-2s-ltp
INTERESTED in forming 
car pool to Texas Tech. 
Contact Denise at 225- 
6040. 
l-2s-2tp

SLIM, .TRIM EXERCISE. 
American Legion Hall. 
9:30-M):30. S5.00 a week or 
$18 af,month. Starting Jan
uary '6th, 1982. For more 
information call 272-5446. 
l-2s-2tc

■ < *  a

F r r r r '
t r i m

SARATOGA GARDENS 
1300 N. Walnut, Friona 

Phone 247-3666 *
1, 2, or 3 bedroom apart
ments modern, wall to wall 
carpet, heating/cooling, 
kitchen equiped, laundry 
facitilies, parking. Low 
rent for needy families. 
Call collect.
5-46t-tfc .

House for rent. Call S.E. 
Goucher 272-3779 
4-2s-ltp

House for rent. 1 bedroom. 
$200 a month. Call 272- 
5289 
4-lt-4tc

FOR RENT: 3 bedroom 
farm house near Lariat. 
272-4642 
4-2s-lfc

REAL ESTATE g g f c

FOR SALE: 3-BR house, 1 
full bath, 2-Vi baths, living 
room, den, kitchen-dining 
room combination, utility, 
double garage, 272-5476. 
8-2S-4tc

2 year old brick home for 
sale. 3 bedroom, 2 bath, 
built in appliances, living 
room with beam ceiling 
and fire place. Double car 
garage. Parkridge Addition 
Call 272-3512 
8-ls-tfc

Town & Country Equites 
Nice 3 bdrm, 2‘/i bath, 
20 acres, barn and corral 
Vi mile from city limits 
965-2642 or 272-3496 
8-46t-tfc

For all your real estate 
needs call:

GLAZE & GOFORTH 
112 Ave. C 
272-4208

8-11-tfc ___ ,

Krebbs Real Estate 
201 W. Ave. C 

Appraisals

Serving Muleshoe Area 35 
years. We Appreciate your 
business.
8-52t-tfc

is
Park Addition, Littlefield 
Texas. Call Ida L. Howell 
Real Estate at 894-8566. 
8-40t-tfc

160 acre farm for sale. 4 
miles north on Hwy. 1760. 
Call 272-4280 
8-49s-tsc

Irrigated, new undergr
ound pipe. 2- 158 acre 
tracts near Muleshoe. 
$1150 /  acre Norman Real
tors 806-795-9514 
8-42s-tfc

Bingham & Nieman 
Realty

116 E. Ave. C 
272-5285°965-2488

^Just listed- 3 -l3/«-l brick 
Cent. A&H, fenced 
yard, nice and neat.

Country living on 1 plus 
ac. with this 3-1V*-2 
brick, approx. 1850 sq. 
ft. living area, built-ins. 
Cent. A&H, fireplace, 
loads of storage, & ma
ny other extras.

3-1 plus carport, totally 
remodeled, small down 
payment.

Just listed- 3-1 Vi stucco 
on corner lot, built-ins,

8” elec, wells, 2 elec. 
Center pivots, complete
ly fenced, & lots of 
depreciable assets.

Sudan: 3 Bay Texaco 
Service Stations, priced 
to sell.
8-50s-tfc

"We Appreciate 
your Business!

George &Dianne Nieman

HOUSE FOR SALE: 3 BR, 
PA, LR, kitchen-dining 
combination, den, ample 
storage, corner lot, uiear 3 
schools, 1928 sq. ft. living 
area, 621 West 6th. Phone 
272 4732 days or 272-4827 
evenings.
8-2s-tfc

FOR SALE: 3x1 Vi brick, 
1002 W. 7th. Call 272-4737 
8-51t-tfc

HOUSE FOR SALE: 202 
4th Street. 1300 sq. ft. 2 
bedroom, 2 baths, garage. 
Sits on 2 lots. 100x150 sq. 
ft. Contact David Wyer at 
P.O. Box 83, Waxahachie, 
Texas 74165 [214] 483-6085 
or [2/4] 937-1413.
8-53t-4tp

FOR SALE: 3 bedroom, 2 
bath, brick, living room, 
den with f  replace, office, 
Richland Hill. 272-4701. 
8-21t-tfc

BY OWNER-Attractive liv
ing (w/fireplace), dining, 
kitchen combination, 3 
bedroom, 2 bath, dbl. gar
age. Equity buy. Assume 
loan. Shown by appoint
ment only after 6 p.m. and 
all day Sat. & Sun. 
272-4428.
8-35s-stfc

fenced yard, and priced 
to sell.

Near Tolk Station- Large 
3-2-2 home on 60 acres.

C h e r n y  ez/^zaCty

2 bedroom completely 
remodeled, carpet, good 
location.

Equity buy- 3-1% with Country living 3 bedroom,
large paneled living ar- 2 bath, double garage,
ea, built-ins, & comer brick home on Hwy 2 miles
lot. from town. Immediate po- 

session.
Farms 8-46t-8-46t-ttc

Parmer Co. 320 ac., 2-
8” wells, U.G. tile & Small acreage 3 miles
return system, $800 per east o f Muleshoe on
acre highway.

Bailey Co. 395 ac., 4 I l l  W. Avenue B.
wells, 1 elec, center pi- Muleshoe
vot. 272-4581

Parmer Co. 320 ac., 2-
8-44s-tfc

CARS-YruCKSa P

FOR SALE 
OR TRADE

FOR SALE: Brand new gas 
cooker. In good condition. 
Call 272-4261. 
ll-2s-tfc

FOR SALE: 1 Yamaha gui
tar with case, 1 exercise 
bike, 1 set of weights and 
weight bench. 965-2682 be
fore 8 a.m. or after 6 p.m. 
ll-2s-3tc

FOR SALE OR LEASE: 1 
building, with 5 offices and 
shop, (all or part may be 
leased) Call Western 
Sprinklers Inc., West Hwy. 
84 272-4544 
13-49s-stfr

FOR SALE: 2 lots in the 
old Muleshoe Cemetery 
$100 a piece Contact Jim
my Ogletree, Rt. 2, Moun
tain Grove, Missouri 65711 
phone [417]926-5860 
ll-ls-4tsp

FOR SALE: Warm winter 
nest, furnished 2 BR trailer 
on lake LBJ with stove, 
refrigerator, washer, con- 
refrigerator, washer, cen
tral heat and air. Nice. 
272-5408. 
ll-2s-tfc

Choice Building site. Rich
land Hills. Will finance. 
272-4096 
-l-49s-stfc

HOUSEHOLD
GOODS

BURROWS 
UPHOLSTERY AND 

FURNITURE REPAIR 
209 W. 2nd 

phone 2/2-4255 
12-44s-1 tc

..............WANTED
................TO RENT ..............

Want to rent Vi section of 
good farmland in Bailey 
County Call 965-2665 
14-50t-tfc

REID REAL ESTATE 
we want your business 

“Remember 
REID REAL ESTATE 

1614 W. American Blvd. 
272-3142

4 BR 2 V* brick rock fire 
place, paneled basement 
and sun room. Double 
car garage, fenced back 
yard. Nice location.

Equity buys 3 BR, 2 
bath, fireplace, heavy 
alumnium storm wind
ows, 1 car garage. Nice 
location.

3 BR, 13A Bath, over 
1,500 sq. ft. Storage 
shed, fenced back yard.

3 BR, 2 bath, fireplace, 
sunroom, double car ga
rage, fenced back yard.

2 houses together with 
breezeway, excellent re
ntal property.

Farm- 621 acre, well 
improved, good water, 
assumable loans.
8-51 s-tfc

WANTED TO RENT: Fa- 
FOR SALE: 1964 Chevy rm,and for ’82 irr?gated or 
Chevelle. New 283 V-8 dry ,and- 272'4034 or
engine. Engine has about 946-3415.
500 miles. Needs body 14-38t-tfc
work. Call 272-3304 or 272- ..............................................
2267 Want to rent 3 bedroom, 2
9-49t-tfc bath. Call 272-5353
.............................................  7-tts-3tc

1972 Chevy pickup. Call . .....

7 ' ” "  MISCELLANEOUS
For Sale: 1980 Chevrolet We pay cash for furs.
Caprice. Good condition. Coyote, coon and fox. Will
24,000 miles. Call 272-5353 be at the Dinner Bell Cafe
9-ls-3tc every Monday.
.............................................  Richard Finney [806] 995-
kv7o c a Annan 1 2100 or Belton Finney [806]1978 Ford van 49,000 miles
1 owner. $7,500. Excellent
condition, 1977 Chevy Ca- **
price, 2 door, 38,000 miles
$4,000 Call 272-5289
9-1 t-4tc

JEEPS* CARS* TRUCKS 
Many sell for under 
$200.00 at local govern
ment sales. For purchasing 
information call our Sur
plus Sales Center [602] 
998-0575 ext. 511 
9-53t-4tsp

1970 Mercury’ For Sale: 
2725058 or come by 716 W. 
6th St.
9-2s-2tc

FOR SALE: 1970 Bonne
ville Pontaic. 400 engine. 
In good condition. Asking 
$300.00 925-6770 
9-2s-ltp

STORAGE ROOMS 
FOR RENT 

$ 15-$25
TED BARNHILL

272-4903

Commercial building 
30’x60’ for rent 
272-4878 after 6 p.m. 
13-44s-tfc

«&>

FRANK’S 
REFRIGERATION 

APPLIANCE & SERVICE 
PARTS & REPAIR 

315 W. 3rd Ph. 272-3822 
15-7t-tfc

Roofing, interior remodel
ing of all kinds. Davis 
Construction 272-3047 
15-53t-8tp

WANTED TO BUY-ustA 
aluminum pipe of all sizes. 
Also side roll sprinklers of 
all sizes. No quantities too 
large. Top prices paid. 
Stateline Irrigation 
272-3819 or 272-3450 
15-33t-tfc

BRUCE ELECTRIC 
Residential, commercial, 
wiring, repairs, supplies, 

and fixtures.
24 hour service 

272-5114 
15-43s-tfc

GORDON PLUMBING 
Licensed and bonded. 

New, repair, commercial 
work. Free estimates. 20% 
discount for senior citizens. 
24 hour service. 272-4111 
221 East 4th 
15-50s-8tc

Want a propane systemr 
check with 

SMITH LP GAS 
MULESHOE 

15-30s-tfc

Enochs News
By-

Mrs J.D. Bayless

Mr. and Mrs. Dale Nich
ols and Paula, a family get 
together at Gibson Assoc
iation near Hardesty, Okla. 
Dec. 31-Jan. 2. Others at
tending were Mr. and Mrs. 
Sammy Nichols and child
ren of Guymon, Okla; Mr. 
and Mrs. Jerry Nichols and 
Kristen of El Paso, Mr. 
and Mrs. Donnie Nichols of 
Canyon; Mr. and Mrs. 
Harold Dean Nichols and 
daughter of Idalou; Mrs. 
L.B. Davis of Shallowwater 
and Myrlene Nichols of
San Antonio.

*****
We express our sympa

thy to the family of M.J. 
Gibson, a former resident 
of Enochs who died Friday 
night at the West Plains 
Hospital where he was a 
patient.

*****
We wish to express our 

sympathy to the family of 
Mrs. Florene Crockett, 
who died Monday, in Lub
bock.

*****
E.M. Autry, J.C. Snitker 

and John Autry did some 
fishing at Falcon Lake the 
past week. They stayed in 
John’s cabin.

*****

Ca/td ojj Yflianfe

Out hmtfjcHl thanks to aP( who /icmcwbotecl us in oat 

time o|l somow. iTat the (ftowe/is. fjood and othot cKp/tcsstons 

0$'^mj>othij. xfMends menu mote thou wo/tds eon soy at 

a time Pikf this.

rjk 1-omiQy Qilbson
1-2S-1TP QAienona, Q a t#  ond

Ca/id o lxflm k ':

<3o» eieMj hind mud. xTon ciety act ô  (be 

/’UY thank you.

D̂auid Smiifc. Sfcon £ Jackie Smith, 
^ /t i ja n  S fa w  < jU a/iita  Sm ith , 

JAa\on & 9Jb«i uAddew, 
1-2S-1TC C a p ta in  &  oAAona T J u/w m

Rent -To-Own 
Color TV

Stereos Microwave Ovens Dryers 
Refrigerators Freezers Washers 

Dishwashers 
No Service Expense No Interest To Pay

117 Main
Appliance

Mu l e s h o e 272-5531
* * * * * * ¥ * ¥ * * ¥ * * ¥ ¥ ¥ ¥ # ¥ ¥ # ¥ * ¥ * ¥ ¥ ¥ ¥ ¥ * ¥  
*
*
*
4  
4 
4  
*
4  
4  
4  
4  
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BUTLER
AGRI-PRODUCTS

t f l k

I  vary th ing  you n*«wJ fro m  o n *  H » c i« ll*« d  
le u r c t  P lan n in g  a ta ta tan ca . fas t to n  at roc 
lion , tin g la  fo u rc a  ra ap an a lM Itty . effic ien t

Hardin Construction 
Portales, N.M. 88130

\505\276-8610 
15-53t-8tp

REID REAL ESTATE
Do You W ont To 

Buy A New Home?
* If you qualify we now have i 
»100%  financing with closing \ 
'  cost not included.

Call Today!
Thursie Ried 

272-3142
$*^****tM M H M H M M M H H M M M H M M M H ^*******

Mrs. J.C. Snitker visited 
her parents in the valley 
for Christmas, after she 
returned home she is a 
patient in the West Plains 
Medical Center in Mule
shoe.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. George 

and Mr. and Mrs. Sam 
Renderman of Lubbock vi
sited the E.N. McCalls 
Sunday afternoon.

*****

LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE TO ALL PER
SONS HAVING CLAIMS 
AGAINST ESTATE OF 
EDWARD A. ZIMMER
MAN,DECEASED

Notice is hereby given 
that original Letters Tes
tamentary upon the estate 
of Edward A. Zimmerman, 
Deceased, were issued to 
me, the undersigned, on 
the 7th day of January, 
1982, in the proceeding 
indicated below my signa
ture hereto, which is still 
pending, and that I now 
hold such letters. All per
sons having claims against 
said estate, which is being 
administered, in the county 
below named, are hereby 
required to present the 
same to me at the address 
below given, before suit 
upon same are barred by 
the general statutes of lim
itations, before such estate 
is closed, and within the 
time prescribed by law. My 
residence and post office 
address is 2500 West Am
erican Boulevard, Mule
shoe, Texas 79347.

Dated this the 7th day of 
January, 1982.

Adeline A. Zimmerman
Adeline A. Zimmerman 

Executrix of the Estate of 
Edward A. Zimmerman, 
Deceased, No. 1483, in the 
County Court of Bailey 
County, Texas.
2S-ltp

SAMPLE CUSTOMER 
NOTIFICATION 

HIGH FLUORIDE

Dear Customer:
The Ranch House Motel 

has been notified by the 
Texas Department of Heal
th that the water being 
supplied by our system 
exceeds the maximum con
stituent level for Fluoride 
established by the Depart
ment’s "Drinking Water 
Standards” which were 
promulgated as required 
by the “ Safe Drinking Wa
ter Act” , Public Law 93- 
523 (U.S.)

The limit for this area 
has been set a 1.6 milli
grams of Fluoride per liter 
of water. The samples of 
water from our system con
tained 2.1 milligrams of 
Fluoride per liter. There is 
no immediate health ha
zard for drinking water 
containing Fluoride at this 
level.

The excessive Fluoride 
content of the water may 
cause mottling of the teeth 
in children under 14 years 
of age.

All dentists in this area 
are aware of the Fluoride 
level.

The Ranch House Motel 
has applied to the Texas 
Department of Health for 
either a variance or exemp
tion from the Fluoride re
quirement while we search 
for alternate sources of 
supply and investigate 
available treatment techni
ques to lower the Fluoride 
to allowable levels. 
sl-3tc
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PRICES GOOD JANUARY 11 THRU JANUARY 1 6 ,1 9 8 2  
W E RESERVE THE RIGHT TO UMIT QUANTITIES

6TF A  | { hea w  I C H V \  eor

B E E F ^ S an-

B ologima

LIINIKSs
U  A  I V / I  OSCARM  
n  SLICED C(

OSCAR MAYER SLICED 
M EA T/8EEF/TH CK /TH IN

ALL GRINDS 
MARYLAND CLUB

CHUB PATTIES CHEF PANTRY BREADED
CHICKEN FRIED

OSCAR MAYER WEINERS OR

FRANKS
WRIGHT S HICKORY SMOKED SLICED

SLABHEAVY GRAIN 
FED BEEF BACONBONELESS

AFFILIATED FOODS
JANUARY S A V I N G S

HEINZ TOM ATO5‘ OFF LABEL LIQUID

KETCHUP
S ' !  19

CLOROX BLEACHMR 35* OFF LABEL 1  
LAUNDRY DETERGENT

GLADDELICIOUS PLAIN

TRASH BAGS 
$ 0 7 9

20 CT 
BOX

REFRESHING INSTANTSUNSHINE KRISPY

NESTEACRACKERS
DRESSING
SYQLJPmrsw i n  W  ”  BUTTERWC

E D I  1 1 T C  GERBER SI
■ n  W  I  I  W V E G E T A B L

EDI ||TCSGERBERjt-■ n U I I  W V E G E T A B L

16 OZ 
BTL

KRAFT
CATALINA LEMON FLAVOR MIX

NESTEA40* OFF LABEL

■ FREEZE DRIED COFFEE 4 OZ. JAR A  Q

*1  T a s t e r ’s  C h o ic e  * 2
JARS

JARS

Buttermilk CR
ICE CREAM
D  |  C  G  M O RTO N M EAT POT 
”  I  f c  W  BEEF/CHICKEN/TURK

O  A | / C Q  PILLSBURY A fw  r \ .  b w s i  r e u s e l  co

I O C  M INUTE M AID  CH l l U i y i i  100%  PURE ORA I*

LAUNDRY DETERGENT GILLETTE RAZOR CARTRIDGE

TRAC IIBORDEN
ASSORTED

CORCIDIN DCOLD 24 CT BTL.
QUART

BTL. COLD TABLETS
WHITE OR PINK

DOVE SOAP

COLORADO
POTATOES

REGULAR OR DIET 
32 OZ. PLUS DEP

SPILL-MATE
PAPER

TOWELS

ALL PURPOSE

GRAPES^
CABBAGE
TURNIPS?;

JUMBO
ROLL

TEXAS
GREEN

GRAIN FED 
BEEF

FRESH PORK 
AND POULTRY

SPECIALS FROM THE GROCERY DEPARTMENT


